

On behalf of the Government of Prince Edward Island, I applaud the publication of the first ever Prince Edward Island Environment Industry Directory. The resourcefulness of Islanders is already well known in many sectors of the global economy. Now, the environmental ingenuity of Prince Edward Island is being given a distinct profile with this book.

Recent studies have shown the environment industry as contributing \$32.4 million to the economy of Prince Edward Island and this is growing. Island-based firms are proving that with the use of technology such as the Internet, Island firms can compete in the global marketplace.

Islanders value their clean environment and possess a unique appreciation for their quality of life. These characteristics will become clear as you read through the varied services contained in this directory. On this important occasion, I invite you to investigate how Islanders can assist you in protecting the environment, our most precious resource.

Pat Binns, *Premier*Prince Edward Island



Prince Edward Island has a reputation for offering residents and visitors alike some of the most pristine and ecologically beautiful land and seascapes in the world. Protecting this environment is the daily occupation of many businesses in Prince Edward Island.

This directory represents the talents and abilities which many Islanders bring to the environmental field. I am very proud to endorse this collection of company profiles as indicative of our expertise and environmental knowledge. Island companies are poised to contribute to the global environmental economy and offer innovation to the world.

Mitch Murphy, *Minister*Technology and Environment



Traditionally, environmental products and services have been directed at satisfying legal requirements, providing solutions to environmental problems and adding value to other products. This is now expanding to include solutions that also decrease material inputs, reduce energy consumption, recover valuable by-products, and reduce emissions or minimize waste-disposal problems. Environment industries in Prince Edward Island are rising to these challenges and are providing environmental solutions, not just for the domestic market, but for the world.

It is forecast by the Organization for Economic Cooperation and Development (OECD) that by 2010 the global market for environmental products and services will reach

\$600 billion (US). The Prince Edward Island Environment Industry Network is confident Island companies will be at the forefront providing the solutions that will translate into both economic and environmental prosperity.

Don MacCallum, President

Prince Edward Island Environment Industry Network

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

Company Profiles	 	5
Aquaculture	 	5
Biotechnology	 	13
Conservation	 	17
Eco-tourism	 	25
Education	 	27
Energy	 	31
Engineering, Architecture and Environmental Consulting	 	35
Recycling and Reuse	 	53
Software Development	 	65
Waste Management	 	. 69
Industry Profiles	 	. 75
Asbestos Abatement and Removal	 	75
Auto Salvage	 	77
Bottle and Scrap Metal Depots	 	81
Environmental Conservation Organizations	 	83
Petroleum Technologies and Services	 	85
Septic Services	 	89
Well Drillers	 	. 99
Index	 	101
Company Update/Addition Form	 	107

# **AQUACULTURE**

#### **Alchem Industries**

161 St. Peters Road PO Box 20022 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 9E3

Tel: (902) 566-2898 Fax: (902) 566-4114

Tel: (902) 566-4966

E-mail: tankem69@hotmail.com

Contact: Edward McKenna

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial, International

Alchem Industries is a manufacturer of fibreglass tanks for the aquaculture industry.

## **Aqua Health Limited**

West Royalty Industrial Park Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1E 1B0

Contact: Susan Andrew

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Global

Aqua Health Limited is the largest independent manufacturer of quality health-care products for the global aquaculture market. The fully vertically integrated company supports a successful research and development program, two manufacturing sites and an unparalleled distribution network and sales force. Aqua Health Limited has offices in Canada, Europe, USA, Chile and Thailand with distributors in Norway, Greece and Israel.

#### **Aquatic Diagnostic Services – AVC**

AVC – University of Prince Edward Island 550 University Avenue Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island C1A 4P3

Contact: Dr. David Groman

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: National, United States, Europe, South America

Aquatic Diagnostic Services – AVC was established in 1996 and employs two persons. The company serves the needs of aquaculture clientele worldwide and offers a wide range of accurate and timely standard and specialized disease diagnostic testing and consultation to both the finfish and shellfish aquaculture industries.

## Atlantech Engineering & Associates Inc.

37 Hillstrom Avenue, PO Box 2706 West Royalty Industrial Park Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8C3

Contact: Doug Wright

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial, National, International

The primary focus of Atlantech Engineering & Associates Inc. is to provide professionally engineered design-built systems to public and private land-based, aquaculture operations. Atlantech Engineering has both domestic and international experience ensuring that design approaches and technologies are up-to-date to meet the growing needs of the aquaculture industry. Atlantech systems for commercial, educational and research-oriented facilities are present throughout Canada, eastern USA, Western Europe and Chile. All systems and equipment developed and manufactured in-house carry the Atlantech® brand name.

Atlantech® brand products include:

- < Atlantech® Rotary Drum Filter
- < Atlantech® Belt Filter
- < Atlantech® Aquascreen

- < Atlantech® Intake Screen
- < Atlantech® Nomi-Des Bloodwater Disinfection System

Tel: (902) 566-0864 Fax: (902) 566-0723

Tel: (902)368-7500

Fax: (902)368-7501

E-mail: dwright@atlantech.ca

E-mail: aquaticdx@upei.ca

#### Atlantic Fish Health – A Division of AVC Inc.

550 University Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4P3

Tel: (902) 566-0937 Fax: (902) 628-4355 E-mail: afh@upei.ca

Web site: www.upei.ca/~afhi/

Contact: Wayne Hooper

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: National, Africa, Asia, South America, Europe, Australia, North America

Atlantic Fish Health - A Division of AVC Inc. was established in 1994 and employs eight persons.

The company conducts research studies aimed at enhancing the health of aquatic organisms and at protecting the aquatic environment.

AFH is involved in two areas of research. AFH has been conducting fish health contract research for pharmaceutical, fish feed and vaccine companies to GLP standards for the past eight years. Primary studies include in vitro and in vivo efficacy, pharmacokinetics (single dose in vivo or oral), target animal safety, "hot" metabolism and total residue depletion, "cold" marker residue method development. AFH can also assist with chemical analysis of compounds.

Strategic work studies include developing guidelines and procedures to accurately test vaccines. Strategic research initiatives are being developed in several areas including targeted drug delivery, immune based therapy, enhanced drug absorption, mechanisms for growth enhancement, fish as experimental models and new pathogen challenge systems.

AFH operates in close association with the Atlantic Veterinary College, UPEI and has access to a number of services including a diagnostic lab. AFH includes a team of professionals with an in depth knowledge of fish pathology, microbiology, parasitology, toxicology, epimediology and other sciences that can help diagnose and monitor ecosystems or other environmental concerns.

## **Atlantic Veterinary College (AVC Inc.)**

550 University Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4P3

Tel: (902) 566-0545 Fax: (902) 566-4355 E-mail: avcinc@upei.ca

Web site: www.upei.ca/~avcinc/

**Contact:** Wayne Hooper

Office Locations: Charlottetown

Markets: National, United States, Mexico, South America, Europe, Middle East, Malaysia, Indonesia

The company was established in 1994 and employs 25 persons. The prime objective of AVC Inc., is to market its services to pharmaceutical companies, aquaculture and other fish-related industries or institutions. AVC conducts drug evaluation research, swine research, biochemistry and toxicology research, veterinary pathology, parasitology and microbiology research, diagnostics and water quality analysis for the aquaculture industry. The company also provides training services.

# Canadian Aquaculture Institute – A Division of AVC Inc.

550 University Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4P3

Contact: Bob Johnston

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: National, United States, Mexico, Caribbean, South America, India, Australia,

Malaysia, Thailand

The Canadian Aquaculture Institute provides continuing education courses focusing on aquaculture medicine and fish health and can also include business and financial management of aquaculture enterprises. The company also distributes two educational videos for the aquaculture industry.

# Cardigan Fish Hatchery – A Division of AVC Inc.

Cardigan RR3 Prince Edward Island C0A 1G0 Tel: (902) 583-2952 Fax: (902) 583-3223 E-mail: <u>cfh@upei.ca</u>

Tel: (902) 628-4336 Fax: (902) 682-4337

E-mail: cai@upei.ca

Web site: www.upei.ca/~cai

Web site: www.upei.ca/~avcinc/cfh/

**Contact:** Randy Angus

Office Locations: Cardigan, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

The Cardigan Fish Hatchery is operated by AVC Inc., the technology transfer arm of the University of Prince Edward Island. The facility rears high-quality Atlantic Salmon, Speckled Trout, Rainbow Trout, Arctic Char and Striped Bass in support of public fisheries, salmonid enhancement research and aquaculture development. The site is ideal for aquaculture research and development because of its high-yielding aquifer, excellent surface water quality, and its proximity to the University of Prince Edward Island and the Atlantic Veterinary College.

The hatchery provides facilities for pilot testings and scale-up research as well as a venue for education, training, equipment demonstrations and technology transfer to the private sector. Tours are conducted to demonstrate aquaculture techniques to industry, government and academic communities, as well as to the general public.

## **Diversified Metal Engineering Ltd.**

54 Hillstrom Street PO Box 553 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7L1 Tel: (902) 628-6900 Fax: (902) 628-1313 E-mail: toombsp@dme.pe.ca Web site: www.dmebrewing.com

Contact: Peter Toombs

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: National, United States, Caribbean, South America, Europe, Middle East, China,

Russia, Japan, Australia

Diversified Metal Engineering Ltd. was established in 1991 and employs 70 persons.

Located in a modern 25,000 square-foot facility in Prince Edward Island, DME designs and fabricates various high-quality stainless steel turnkey solutions for companies all over the world. The company has grown from its beginnings in the late 1980s to an international family of over 160 successful brewery operations which use DME's technology around the world in such locations as: England, Ireland, Bermuda, the Middle East, China, Japan, New Zealand, Mexico, Brazil and the former Soviet Union. The company is also involved in the ever-growing nutraceutical industry, pulp industry and wastewater and sewer-treatment facilities. DME is also a joint venture partner in Marine Energy Limited which has developed and markets scrubber exhaust technology to the global marine industry.

#### **OvaTech**

Souris RR 5 Prince Edward Island C0A 2B0 Tel: (902) 687-3334 Cell Tel: (902) 629-5615 Fax: (902) 687-3335

E-mail: ovatech@pei.sympatico.ca

Contact: Ken Moyaert, Sefton Dixon

Office Locations: Rollo Bay West, Prince Edward Island

Markets: National, International

OvaTech is a consortium of several independent, certified disease-free salmonid producers located in Prince Edward Island. Each partner specializes in culturing Atlantic Salmon, Arctic Char and Rainbow Trout brood stock.

Eyed eggs of the three species offered for sale by OvaTech are derived from brood stock held in fresh groundwater (spring or deep wells) throughout their entire life span. The main brood stock holding unit and incubation facility has maintained Canadian Fish Health Certification for 20 years.

OvaTech has gained considerable experience over the last several years in the export of ova internationally and is knowledgeable of the packaging and transport requirements to ensure receipt of viable product. The company can also assist clients, identify brokers or comply with government import requirements. A copy of OvaTech's Federal Government Fish Health Certificate is available upon request.

A sample of eggs from each production lot is retained at OvaTech where hatching success is monitored. The technical staff at OvaTech is also available to assist clients develop optimum conditions for the subsequent incubation of eggs from all three species.

A recently completed egg incubation facility has the latest technology designed to prevent the occurrence or transmission of disease.

OvaTech has developed an up-welling incubation system which eliminates the need for the use of chemicals in the treatment of fungus. With these advancements in place, OvaTech offers added protection to the environment as well as offering clients chemical-free eggs.

#### Waterline Ltd.

Winsloe RR 10 Prince Edward Island C1E 1Z4

Fax: (902) 566-9922

Tel: (902) 368-3463

E-mail: infor@waterline-ltd.com

Contact: Ken Singleton

Office Locations: Winsloe, Prince Edward Island

Markets: North America

Waterline Ltd. manufactures and distributes Aquaculture Recirculation and Industrial Waste Management Systems.

patented "Double Drain" tanks Canadian #617 071 US #5 055 186

patented "The Revolution" biofilter Canadian #557 035 US #5 593 574

# **BIOTECHNOLOGY**

#### **Abiogen Environmental Services**

Marshfield Manse Tel: (902) 566-4078
Charlottetown RR 3 E-mail: abiogen@isn.net
Prince Edward Island Web site: www.cycor.ca/philipm/abiogen
C1A 7J7

Contact: Paul S. Stewart

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Nationally, Europe, Australia

Abiogen carries on in-house research into environment and primary resource and development issues. The company continues to import or develop new, inexpensive methods, as well as new biochemical and biotechnology tools, which are applicable to challenges facing primary resource industries. The company provides agro-food consulting and biochemistry services for the primary production sectors: agriculture, fisheries, forestry and environment. In a private laboratory facility and office in Marshfield, and at the field site and greenhouses in Valleyfield, the following services are offered or being developed:

- a screening service of water quality analysis for homeowners, aquaculturalists and farmers
- < farm and forestry waste uses (e.g. protection of oyster and shiitake mushrooms)
- < development of educational and hobby kits for plant tissue culture and water quality testing
- < micro propagation of culinary herbs for hobbyists, farmers and greenhouses
- < immuno-therapy for cultured finfish and lobster
- < development of antibodies against disease
- < bottom and tray growout of cultured oyster spat on experimental lease
- literature search, proposal and report preparation, and consulting services

## **Diagnostic Chemicals**

West Royalty Industrial Park Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1E 1B0

Contact: Dr. Regis Duffy, Dale Zajicek, Jeremy Stiles, Dr. Gary Reid

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** International

Diagnostic Chemicals is a manufacturer of reagents used in wastewater testing and waterquality analysis. The company is also a manufacturer of a wide variety of chemicals, including pharmaceuticals.

Tel: (902) 566-1396

Fax: (902) 566-2498

E-mail: sales @dclchem.com

Web site: www.dclchem.com

#### PEI Innovations Inc.

Dundas Prince Edward Island COA 1G0 Tel: (902) 583-3213 Fax: (902) 583-3067 E-mail: tom@dundasdesign.com Web sites: smartspud.com or dundasdesign.com

Contact: Thomas Haan

Office Locations: Dundas, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Global

PEI Innovations Inc. is located in Dundas, eastern Prince Edward Island, and was created in January 1999 to develop markets for its "Smart line of products" which include the Smart Spud<sup>TM</sup> and Smart Bottle<sup>TM</sup>. These devices are sold to the agricultural food processing and global bottling industries, respectively.

PEI Innovations Inc. includes the company, Dundas Design Works, which provides custom designed and built machinery, urethane products, and consulting services to food processing, agricultural and manufacturing markets worldwide.

## **Prince Edward Island Food Technology Centre**

 PO Box 2000
 Tel: (902) 368-5548

 Charlottetown
 Fax: (902) 368-5549

 Prince Edward Island
 Web site: <a href="www.gov.pe.ca/ftc/">www.gov.pe.ca/ftc/</a>

 C1A 7N8

Contact: Richard Ablett

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Provincial, National, U.K., Cuba, Bahamas

The centre is an ISO 9001 registered company, providing quality services to its clients. It began in 1987 on the campus of the University of Prince Edward Island with the goal of providing both scientific and technical expertise to the agri-food industry.

Equipped with state-of-the-art laboratories and pilot plant, the 15,000 square-foot facility employs approximately 30 food scientists, technicians and support staff. The following services are offered to clients:

- < product development
- < pilot plant
- < sensory analysis
- < nutrition labels
- < HACCP services and quality management programs</p>
- < analytical services
- < research and development
- < technology transfer
- < strategic alliances

# **CONSERVATION**

#### **Avalon House**

Tools for Renaissance Living

Belfast RR1 Prince Edward Island COA 1A0 Tel: (902) 659-2790 Fax: (902) 659-2790 E-mail: <u>consulting@avalonhouse.pe.ca</u> Web site: <u>www.avalonhouse.pe.ca</u>

Contact: Kevin Jeffery

Office Locations: Belfast, Prince Edward Island

Avalon House offers professional consulting and design services to address a wide range of sustainable living issues and concerns. These services are geared for individuals, communities, private businesses and government agencies. Topics of expertise include:

- < innovative shelter
- < renewable power
- < sustainable farming and land use
- < environmental protection
- < home-based education and livelihood

Consulting and design services are available on an hourly or project basis.

Avalon House offers educational opportunities for small groups. Workshop topics include:

- < creating your own affordable advanced house
- < designing and installing renewable electrical power systems
- < sustainable farming and land use
- creating your own family renaissance

Avalon House also offers a wide range of books on sustainable living issues.

# **Bedeque Bay Environmental Management Association (BBEMA)**

205 Prince Street Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 1L3 Tel: (902) 436-7090 If busy call: (902) 436-1930 Fax: (902) 436-7090 E-mail: bbema @pei.sympatico.ca

Web site: www.peisland.com/bbema

Contact: Brenda Penak

Office Locations: Summerside, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Bedeque Bay watershed with educational implications Island-wide.

Bedeque Bay Environmental Management Association was established in 1992 and has one full-time executive director with a varying number of contractual and seasonal staff and volunteers. The scope involves a community-based ecosystem initiative that focuses on sustainable development, integrating economic growth and environmental conservation.

BBEMA has a 12-member board of directors.

Work activities consist of:

- < community sustainable development
- < public information and education
- environmental conservation and enhancement
- < remedial assessment and action
- < biological monitoring
- < research
- < agro-environmental demonstration site and tours

## **Crops and Livestock Research Center**

Agriculture & Agri-Food Canada, Research Branch

440 University Avenue PO Box 1210 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7M8

Tel: (902) 566-6816 Fax: (902) 566-6821 E-mail: <u>deslauriersc@em.agr.ca</u> Web site: <u>res.agr.ca/charlotte</u>

**Contact:** Christiane Deslauriers

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: National, International

The Crops and Livestock Research Center has expertise in conducting research for the agriculture and related industries on potato management and feed crops, specifically in cereal and forage crops; management, protection and nutrition of potatoes; soil management and conservation; and feeding and nutrition of swine and beef animals. The center serves as the national center of excellence for sustainable potato production systems.

The Research Center develops improved technologies for crop production that reduces use of chemical pesticides and fertilizers; reduces soil erosion in potato production; makes better use of on-farm or municipal waste by conversion to usable composts for crop production; and develops improved soil management technologies to conserve the soil resource.

#### Projects undertaken:

- crop management of potatoes and feed crops
- < pest management in cropping systems
- < development of cereal and clover varieties
- < soil erosion control in agricultural systems
- conservation tillage and soil quality
- < crop residue management in cropping systems
- < management of nitrate in agricultural soils
- < composting of agricultural and industry wastes
- < beef cattle and swine nutrition

The Research Center operates with a total budget of \$5.6 million and has approximately \$0.5 million additional in Matching Investment Initiative (MII) projects, with 85 full-time staff, including 21 researchers. The center's laboratory building at the Home Farm also houses staff of the Agriculture Division of the PEI Department of Agriculture and Forestry; the Atlantic regional and PEI district offices of Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Market and Industry Services Branch. The center operates two other properties on PEI: Upton Farm, where forage research is located; and Harrington Farm, which accommodates about 70 percent of the center's field studies in cereals, potatoes, and soil tillage and conservation. The three locations have a total land base of 383 hectares.

The center also operates the Nappan Research Farm in Nova Scotia. Beef research is conducted at Nappan where researchers are developing technologies for sustainable food production from beef cattle, integrating land and soil management, forages and animal resources. The Nappan Farm operates with a total budget of \$0.76 million and has approximately \$0.25 million in MII projects.

#### **Ducks Unlimited**

#64 Highway 6 PO Box 430 Amherst Nova Scotia B4H 3Z5 Tel: (902) 667-8726 Fax: (902) 667-0916 E-mail: <u>du-amherst@ducks.ca</u> Web site: <u>www.ducks.ca</u>

Contact: Mark Gloutney

Office Locations: Amherst, Nova Scotia

For more than 25 years on Prince Edward Island, Ducks Unlimited Canada (DU) has been conserving wetland and upland habitat for North America's waterfowl, other wildlife and people. Working in cooperation with landowners, DU provides varying levels of expertise, manpower and financial contributions toward these projects. DU has conserved over 3,509 hectares (8,672 acres) of wetland and associated upland habitat on Prince Edward Island.

## Fortune Bay Ecolodge Designs Ltd.

 Fortune RR 2
 Tel: (902) 892-9578/687-2662

 Souris
 Fax: (902) 687-2322

 Prince Edward Island
 E-mail: <a href="mailto:ibs-pei@yahoo.com">ibs-pei@yahoo.com</a>

 C0B 2A0
 Tel: (902) 892-9578/687-2662

Contact: Phil Ferraro, Nancy Willis

Office Locations: Charlottetown and Fortune, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** National, United States, International

The company was established in 1992.

Fortune Bay Ecolodge Designs Ltd. (FBED) is dedicated to the development of eco-tourist facilities. FBED offers eco-tourism training seminars and environmental design services for existing and planned accommodations so that they can cater to the eco-tourism market. Their seminars provide intimate details of what tourists want, and how their clients can offer the experience the visitors are seeking. The lodges they design are intended to be comfortable and exciting living classrooms that enhance each visitor's knowledge of and appreciation for the surrounding environment, and encourage an active role in ecosystem protection. FBED also offers consulting services for the design, development and maintenance of parks and interpretive trails.

#### **Island Nature Trust**

 PO Box 265
 Tel: (902) 892-7513

 Charlottetown
 Fax: (902) 628-6331

 Prince Edward Island
 E-mail: intrust@isn.net

 C1A 7K4
 Web site: www.island.com/nature/trust.htm

Contact: Kate MacQuarrie

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Island Nature Trust is a conservation group with involvement in:

- < environmental preservation studies
- < remedial assessments
- < public information

Island Nature Trust is a non-governmental organization dedicated to habitat and wildlife conservation on PEI. This is accomplished through land acquisition (purchase, lease, donation) and negotiating legal conservation agreements with private landowners. As of December 31, 1999, the trust had acquired 2,300 acres of dune, wetland, offshore island, forest and other natural areas across PEI; an additional 2,000 acres has been voluntarily protected by private landowners. Island Nature Trust also conducts research, public education, habitat restoration and endangered species protection projects.

## The MacPhail Woods Ecological Forestry Project

Cardigan RR 1 Tel: (902) 583-3068
Prince Edward Island Fax: (902) 583-2674
C0A 1G0 E-mail: garyschnieder@pei.sympatico.ca
Web site: www3.pei.sympatico.ca/~garyschnieder

Contact: Gary Schneider

Office Locations: Cardigan, Prince Edward Island

The MacPhail Woods Ecological Forestry Project is a joint effort of the Environmental Coalition of Prince Edward Island and the Sir Andrew MacPhail Foundation. The project combines protection of the natural area along the streams with wildlife enhancement, forest stewardship, watershed protection, environmental education and ecological research.

## Microtech Supply & Services Inc.

Lower Marshfield Road Charlottetown RR 3 Prince Edward Island C1A 7J1

Fax: (902) 368-3347

Tel: (902) 566-4690

E-mail: tburgoyne@microtechmti.com

Contact: Terry Burgoyne

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada, United States

Microtech Supply & Services Inc. was established in 1980 and employs eight persons. The company provides micro graphics and imaging sales and service to public and private sector clients throughout Atlantic Canada. Among the products and services offered in microfilming and optical imaging (16 mm and 35 mm) are:

- scanning of paper documents to optical disk
- microfilming of paper documents
- converting microfilm images to optical disk
- converting computer-generated documents to optical disk
- duplicating optical disks CD ROM
- optical recognition

Microtech also offers a full line of microfilm equipment, optical imaging equipment, computer equipment, laser printers, bubble jet printers, free consultation and system analysis.

#### Types of Applications:

Business records, medical records, books, manuscripts, county records, plans and maps, student records, newspapers, historical documents, continuous-form computer output and library cards.

#### Parks & People Association Inc.

2 Palmers Lane PO Box 1506 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N3

Fax: (902) 566-7226 E-mail: parksandpeople @pei.sympatico.ca

Tel: (902) 894-4246

Contact: Beth Grant

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada, Ontario

Parks & People Association Inc. was established in 1981 and has a work force of 20.

Parks & People Association Inc. is a non-profit volunteer group that promotes an increased appreciation, awareness and enjoyment of the natural and cultural environment of the natural parks and historic sites of Prince Edward Island.

#### Southeast Environmental Association Ltd.

Wood Islands Hill

PO Box 1500

Montague

Prince Edward Island

COA 1R0

Tel: (902) 838-0635

Fax: (902) 838-0610

E-mail: seaacap@pei.sympatico.ca

Web site: www3.pei.sympatico.ca.\seaacap

Contact: David Boyce

Office Locations: Montague, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada

Southeast Environmental Association Ltd. employs five persons. The association helps the region achieve sustainable development through capacity building, environmental monitoring and education.

# **ECO-TOURISM**

## **Outside Expeditions**

PO Box 337 North Rustico Prince Edward Island COA 1NO

Contact: Byron Howard

Office Locations: North Rustico, Prince Edward Island

Markets: National, Japan, Egypt, Singapore

Outside Expeditions was established in 1993 and provides 20 seasonal jobs. The company provides educational interpretive sea kayaking, biking and walking expeditions in Atlantic Canada.

## Parks & People Association Inc.

2 Palmers Lane PO Box 1506 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N3 (See also - Conservation)

Tel: (902) 963-3366

Fax: (902) 963-3322

E-mail: info@getoutside.com

Web site: www.getoutside.com

# **EDUCATION**

## **Bedeque Bay Environmental Management Association (BBEMA)**

205 Prince Street Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 1L3 (See also – Conservation)

Fax: (902) 368-7180

Tel: (902) 887-3170

Fax: (902) 887-2349

E-mail: mike.pearson@geonet-tech.com

Web site: www.geonet-tech.com

E-mail: cooper@isn.net

Tel: (902) 894-4573, (902) 368-7337

## **Cooper Institute**

81 Prince Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4R3

Contact: Maureen Larkin

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Cooper Institute is a development education institute which works on local and global development issues and local implications of global events.

#### **GeoNet Technologies Inc.**

PO Box 3989
Central Bedeque
Prince Edward Island
C0B 1G0

Contact: Mike Pearson

Office Locations: Central Bedeque, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

GeoNet is a small company with a global impact. From its base in Prince Edward Island, GeoNet provides mapping and geographic information production and consulting services with global support capabilities. Since beginning in 1994, GeoNet has completed projects in most Canadian provinces and territories as well as in many countries including: the United States, Haiti, Peru, Mexico, Russia and Zimbabwe.

#### Services include:

- < contract and quality management
- < GIS applications
- orthophoto and topographic map production
- < software enhancement and development
- < technical consulting
- < training

## **Holland College**

140 Weymouth Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4Z1 Tel: (902) 566-7520 Fax: (902) 566-9505 E-mail: <u>info@hollandc.pe.ca</u> Web site: <u>www.hollandc.pe.ca</u>

Contact: Keith Dewar

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Founded in 1969, Holland College offers over 65 full-time, career-training programs including a two-year environmental technology program. This program educates and trains environmental technicians in basic environmental principles; sampling methods for air, water, groundwater, soil and sediments; pollution control techniques; analysis and interpretation of data and occupational hazard assessment and control.

New students are accepted every two years.

#### **Institute of Island Studies**

550 University Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4P3

Fax: (902) 566-0756 E-mail: <u>iis @upei.ca</u>

Tel: (902) 566-0386

Web site: www.upei.ca/~islandstudies

Contact: Laurie Brinklow

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

The Institute of Island Studies is a research, education and public policy institute which emphasizes the study of the culture, environment and economy of small islands around the world.

#### **Island Nature Trust**

PO Box 265 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7K4 (See also - Conservation)

#### The MacPhail Woods Ecological Forestry Project

Cardigan RR 1 Prince Edward Island COA 1G0 (See also - Conservation)

# PEI Federation of Agriculture – Farm Health & Safety Program

420 University Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7Z5 Tel: (902) 368-7289 Fax: (902) 368-7204 E-mail: affleck@itas.net Web site: www.virtuo.com/farmsafety

Contact: Marilyn Affleck

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Provincial

Prince Edward Island Federation of Agriculture – Farm Health & Safety Program provides access to a wide range of information fact sheets, brochures, books and videos related to health and safety in the agriculture industry.

## Parks & People Association Inc.

2 Palmers Lane PO Box 1506 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N3 (See also – Conservation)

#### Southeast Environmental Association Ltd.

PO Box 1500 Wood Islands Hill Montague Prince Edward Island COA 1R0 (See also - Conservation)

## **University of PEI**

Information Technology in Education Centre (ITEC@UPEI) University of Prince Edward Island Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4P3 Tel: (902) 566-0440 or (902) 566-0916 Fax: (902) 566-1097

E-mail: wrobertson@upei.ca or itec@upei.ca

Contact: Bill Robertson

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Business activity consists of the development of electronic media programs and resources (web courses, interactive CD-ROMs) for education and training in schools, universities and businesses.

# **ENERGY**

## **Atlantic Wind Test Site Incorporated**

Tignish, RR 4
Prince Edward Island
C0B 2B0

Tel: (902) 882-2746 Fax: (902) 882-3823 E-mail: <u>info@awts.pe.ca</u> Web site: www.awts.pe.ca

Contact: Carl Brothers

Office Locations: North Cape, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** National and International

Atlantic Wind Test Site Incorporated was established in 1981 as a wind power testing company.

AWTS has been designed to perform a range of technical and scientific services for the wind energy industry.

#### Among these are:

- < testing for commercial and prototype wind energy systems to determine operational characteristics, safety and reliability
- development of collaborative projects, with industry, utilities and government, especially for Arctic and remote locations
- wind resource monitoring and consulting
- < participation in the development of national and international standards for performance testing, safety and electrical interconnections
- development and testing of wind diesel and other wind-energy technology research and development
- education and supply of information on wind-energy technology to the public

#### **Avalon House**

Tools for Renaissance Living

Belfast RR1 Prince Edward Island COA 1A0 (See also - Conservation)

Tel: (902) 964-3006

#### **DBA Solar Electric**

Hunter River Prince Edward Island C1A 1N0

Contact: Aubrey MacLeod

Office Locations: Hunter River, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

DBA Solar Electric services and installs solar panels on residential buildings.

#### **Grove Wood Heat Inc.**

 York RR 1
 Tel: (902) 672-2090

 Prince Edward Island
 Fax: (902) 672-2090

 C0A 1P0
 Fax: (902) 672-2090

Contact: Vince Court

Office Locations: York, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

#### Work activities consist of:

- < design and manufacture of automatic clean-burning combustion equipment
- < design and manufacture of waste grinders
- < design and manufacture of fuel-handling equipment for sawmills and woodworking

< converting shop waste into heat

## **Island Technologies Incorporated**

 49 Pownal Street
 Tel: (902) 368-7171

 PO Box 832
 Fax: (902) 368-7139

 Charlottetown
 Prince Edward Island

Contact: Malcolm Lodge

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Provincial, National, International

#### Specializing in:

C1A7L9

- < wind energy project development and design
- < wind energy research and development
- remote community wind-diesel system design, site selection, planning, specification, construction and monitoring
- < electrical and electronic engineering
- control systems design and development
- < energy systems analysis
- < project coordination and management

#### **Trigen-PEI**

40 Riverside Drive Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7W9 Tel: (902) 629-3860 Fax: (902) 894-4049 E-mail: <u>dgodkin@trigen.com</u> Web site: trigen.com

Tel: (902) 838-3381

Contact: Dave Godkin

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** National

Trigen-PEI purchased the Energy From Waste Plant and two small district heating systems from the Provincial Government in 1995. Trigen incinerates, with heat recovery, 30,000 tonnes per year of municipal solid waste. The heating plant also utilizes sawmill waste for energy production.

The company heats and cools multiple buildings using half or less of the fuel normally required. Steam is sent to a nearby 300 bed hospital for heating and cooling and by means of a 15 kilometre hot-water, district-heating system, thermal energy is transferred to service a university campus, government buildings, shopping centres and other commercial buildings. Since 1995 the company has made major capital investments in expansion and pollution control equipment.

Trigen has a work force of 37 people.

## **Try-Way Energy Systems Ltd.**

Montague RR 2 Prince Edward Island COA 1R0

Contact: Eldon King

Office Locations: Montague, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada, Quebec

Try-Way Energy Systems Ltd. was established in 1990 and employs one person. The company produces a mobile wood chip container that has a self feeding system which can be fed into any auger type system. The system is fully automated and can hold a capacity of 10 tonnes of wood chips.

# ENGINEERING, ARCHITECTURE AND ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTING

#### **ADI Limited**

49 Pownal Street PO Box 2800 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8C4 Tel: (902) 892-0086 Fax: (902) 628-1807 E-mail: pei@adi.ca Web site: www.adi.ca

Contact: Mark Sherren

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island; New Brunswick; Newfoundland;

Nova Scotia: Massachusetts and New Hampshire.

**Markets:** National: all provinces

International: United States, Mexico, Europe, Australia

Since formation in 1947, ADI Group has grown steadily. The company holds numerous patents and awards for service quality, innovation and management. ADI provides comprehensive environmental services to the complete spectrum of enterprise and all levels of government. This employee-owned, Maritime-based firm has 195 employees, with 100 dedicated to environmental engineering and science. ADI has three employees in Prince Edward Island.

Service provision consists of:

- < environmental assessments and audits
- < research and design
- < site remediation of contaminated sites
- < water supply and treatment
- < industrial and municipal wastewater treatment
- < solid waste management
- < on-site sewage disposal systems

#### **ALL-TECH Environmental Services Limited**

Suite 225 393 University Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4N4

Fax: (902) 672-1316 E-mail: <u>lkoughan@hc.tas.net</u>

Tel: (902) 629-0173

**Contact:** Larry Koughan

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Nova Scotia, New Brunswick, Newfoundland

Markets: Atlantic Canada

ALL-TECH Environmental Services is a Maritime-owned company and was established in 1995. The company provides a wide variety of safety consulting and occupational health and hygiene services to industry and the public. ALL-Tech offers reliable and comprehensive expertise in the area of asbestos consulting.

ALL-TECH employees have well in excess of 32 years experience in serving the asbestos consulting/testing industry.

The service provisions consist of:

- < asbestos inspection and air monitoring (on-site lab)
- < air monitoring services
- < fungi and mould assessments
- < fungi and mould inspection and air monitoring
- < asbestos sampling and analysis
- < hazard assessments
- < confined space testing and hazard assessments
- < lead paint awareness and hazard assessments
- < PCB assessments
- < indoor air quality
- confined space training
- < asbestos management
- < WHMIS training
- < on-site supervision
- < environmental testing/audits

Tel: (902) 894-3230

Fax: (902) 894-3230

## **Aqua Tech PEI**

20 Watts Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1E 2C1

Contact: Greg Dickey

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Nova Scotia, New Brunswick and Prince Edward Island

Aqua Tech PEI is the Maritime distributor for the Rainbow Vacuum Systems. This system uses water as a filter – no bags or cloth filters. This system generates only 0.001 percent emissions when in use and is great for asthma and breathing problems. There are outlets in Nova Scotia, New Brunswick and Prince Edward Island.

# **Association of Professional Engineers** of Prince Edward Island

549 North River Road Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 1J6

**Contact:** Frank Parslow

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Global

Research, invention, design and project management describe the day-to-day work of professional engineers. Professional engineers are guardians of public safety, licensed to protect the public. The licence is the sign of a professional trained to ensure that buildings, roads, machines, products and environment are safe.

The typical services provided by an engineer are:

- < land development
- < building design and construction
- < processing and manufacturing
- < regulatory approvals

The association administers the *Engineering Profession Act*. All persons registered as members under the provision of the act constitute the body of the association whose objectives are:

- the regulation of the practice of engineering and the governing of the profession in accordance with the *Engineering Profession Act* and its by-laws and Code of Ethics;
- < the promotion and improvement of the proficiency of professional engineers in all matters relating to the practice of engineering;
- < the development of public confidence in the proficiency and competency of professional engineers in the practice of engineering;
- the development, establishment and maintenance of professional ethics for the profession; and
- < the promotion of public awareness of the role of the association.

Tel: (902) 566-1268

Fax: (902) 566-5551 E-mail: apei@peinet.pe.ca

#### Atlantic AgriTech Inc.

 Hunter River RR3
 Tel: (902) 963-3165

 Prince Edward Island
 Fax:(902) 963-2277

 C0A 1N0
 E-mail: howatt@isn.net

Contact: Steve Howatt, P.Ag.

Office Locations: New Glasgow, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Canada, United States

Atlantic AgriTech Inc. provides contract research services in the areas of crop and soil residues, crop protection, sustainable agriculture and integrated pest management systems, pest and disease monitoring and crop management

Atlantic AgriTech Inc. also conducts training in the areas of soil science and weed and pest management. The company also provides services in project management, report writing and agricultural and environmental consulting in the areas of soil conservation, farm planning and pest management.

#### **Atlantech Engineering & Associates Inc.**

37 Hillstrom Avenue PO Box 2706 West Royalty Industrial Park Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8C3 (See also – Aquaculture)

#### Balance It Inc.

Winsloe RR 9 Tel: (902) 894-5555
Prince Edward Island Fax: (902) 894-3790
C1E 1Z3 E-mail: dominic.johnson@pei.sympatico.ca

**Contact:** Dominic Johnson, P.Eng.

Office Locations: Brackley, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Maritime

Balance It Inc. produces mineral and vitamin premixes for livestock and helps farmers evaluate and improve their feeding programs.

Balance It Inc. undertakes feasibility studies and does research and development. Balance It is currently using a new feeding technology from a natural plant extract to lower ammonia levels and working toward more odor-control strategies on hog farms.

## **Bergmark & Hammarlund Architects**

233 Queen Street PO Box 1869 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N4 Tel: (902) 566-4449 Fax: (902) 566-1235 E-mail: <u>info@bghj.com</u> Web site: <u>www.bghj.com</u>

Contact: David Bergmark

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Activities - environmental consulting

## Bergmark, Guimond, Hammarlund, Jones, Architects

(see also Guimond & Associates Inc., Bergmark & Hammarlund Architects)

233 Queen Street PO Box 1716 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N4

Fax: (902) 566-1235 E-mail: <u>info@bghj.com</u> Web site: <u>www.bghj.com</u>

Tel: (902) 566-4449

Contacts: David Bergmark, George Guimond, Ole Hammarlund, Larry Jones

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Activities - environmental consulting

#### **CBCL Limited**

155 Belvedere Avenue PO Box 1659 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N4 Tel: (902) 892-0303 Fax: (902) 368-3444 E-mail: <u>normmac@charlo.cbcl.ca</u>

Web site: www.cbcl.ca

Contact: Ann Wilkie

Office Locations: Prince Edward Island, Nova Scotia and New Brunswick

Markets: Atlantic Canada, Caribbean, Africa

For over 40 years, CBCL Limited has built a solid reputation for the provision of quality multi-disciplinary consulting services meeting the needs of local, regional, national and international clients. Together with their associated firm, Conner Architects and Planners Limited, CBCL provides teams that possess the unique blend of experience, skill and vision necessary to integrate and address the issues and values of today in environment, economy, community and engineering.

CBCL is well known for its work in water and wastewater treatment. CBCL is staff owned and has a work force of 160.

The company has also completed a wide range of projects utilizing in-house expertise in the following areas:

- < environmental impact assessment
- < site evaluation and remediation
- < environmental and public health engineering
- < restoration and applied aquatic ecology
- < landscape architecture
- < terrain and hydrological modeling
- < solid waste management, siting and design
- < watershed and coastal zone planning and management
- < technology development
- < bench and pilot scale testing

#### **Coles Associates Ltd.**

197 Malpegue Road PO Box 695 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7L3

Fax: 902-566-3768 E-mail: rcoles@caltech.ca

Tel: 902-368-2300

Web site: www.colesassociates.com

Contacts: Rick Coles/Howard Coles

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: National, South America, United States, Caribbean and Eastern Europe

The company was founded in 1959 and has a work force of 28. Coles Associates is a multidisciplinary professional firm that specializes in architecture, engineering, information technologies and project management services.

Architecture: comprehensive services for building construction projects from building condition studies and conceptual planning studies through preliminary design to design development, preparation of contract plans, specifications, tendering and contract administration.

Civil/Transportation: traffic surveys, transportation planning, highway design, traffic operation studies, port development, marine terminals, wharves, marine docking facilities.

Structural/Building Systems: pile and foundation design, marine and bridge structures, design of concrete, timber and steel building structures, renovations and new construction.

Environmental/Municipal: solid waste management facilities, environmental impact assessments, monitoring, water demand management, water supply, treatment and distribution, storm and sanitary services, utility rate analysis.

Mechanical/Process, Engineering/Energy: design of building H.V.A.C. systems, plumbing, fire protection, control and preventative maintenance programs, indoor air quality studies, wide area computerized control monitoring, cogeneration studies and design, energy audits, conservative retrofit design, energy management and biomass studies, process engineering. and the design of district heating systems.

Electrical: design of building electrical systems, power supply and distribution systems, lighting and communication systems, energy conservation designs.

#### **Delcom Consultants Inc.**

195 MacEwen Road Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 5Y4

Fax: (902) 436-8601

Tel: (902) 436-2669

Tel: (902) 368-2210

Fax: (902) 368-2210

E-mail: benoit@pei.sympatico.ca

E-mail: Imcquaid.delcom@pei.aibn.com

Contact: Larry McQuaid, Clark Baglole

Office Locations: Summerside, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Provincial, New Brunswick, Nova Scotia

Delcom was established in 1983 and has a work force of nine.

Business activities consist of:

- consulting, engineering design/specifications, environmental audits, environmental impact assessments, systems modeling or design, and utility rate studies
- hazardous waste handling and dredging, storm water management, wastewater (sewage) collection, treatment and solid waste management control
- resource conservation and protection services, potable water supply, treatment and distribution

#### **Engineering Associates Ltd.**

98 Water Street PO Box 3009 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N9

Contact: Don J. MacCallum

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Provinces, Greater Caribbean Basin

#### Business activities consist of:

- consulting and engineering services: municipal, pollution prevention, project and construction management, public works, site remediation, pollution assessment and waste management control
- environmental assessments and audits of buildings and properties; indoor air quality (iag) testing and monitoring; solid waste management assessment, planning and design of facilities; water supply and wastewater collection/treatment and design
- waste handling and environmental facility operations: training audits and assessments; development of operational procedures and maintenance manuals
- site remediation services: brownfields development, planning and field services management, ga/gc survey testing; industrial site remediation services

#### **Engineering Technologies Canada Ltd. (ETC)**

24 Humphrey Drive Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1B 1K2 Toll free: 1-888-747-SOIL (7645)

Tel: (902) 628-1705

Fax: (902) 628-1703

E-mail: kelly@engtec.com

Web site: www.engtec.com

Contact: Kelly Galloway

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada

The company was established in 1996 and has a work force of four.

Engineering Technologies Canada provide the following services:

- < on-site sewage servicing studies
- < test pits and permeability testing
- < GIS and GPS mapping and modeling
- < system evaluation and design
- < cost estimates
- < water conservation strategies

#### Gorman Controls Ltd.

Bonshaw RR 1 South Melville Prince Edward Island COA 1CO

Fax: (902) 658-2608
E-mail: mailbox@gormancontrols.com
Web site: www.gormancontrols.com

Tel: (902) 658-2550

Contact: James Gorman

Office Locations: South Melville, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** National

The company was established in 1983 and has a work force of eight. The company manufactures, installs and maintains ventilation and humidification systems. Although specializing in potato, onion and other root crop storage, the company can also provide complete control solutions in many other areas.

Ventilation systems are available from 10,000 CFM to over 100,000 CFM. Software is also available which allows remote monitoring and control with direct PC link or via modem. Custom programming is also available. Gorman Controls carries several different humidification systems and install single or multi-stage refrigeration and heating systems. The company provides quality engineering solutions at reasonable prices.

#### **Guimond & Associates, Inc.**

233 Queen Street Tel: (902) 566-1685
PO Box 1719 Fax: (902) 566-1235
Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island E-mail: info@bghj.com
C1A 7N4 Web site: www.bghj.com

Contact: George Guimond

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Activities – environmental consulting.

## **Healthy Community Partners**

 PO Box 1882
 Tel: (902) 569-1888

 Charlottetown
 Fax: (902) 566-1079

 Prince Edward Island
 E-mail: lobie @isn.net

 C1A 7N5
 C1A 7N5

Contact: David Daughton

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Mermaid and East Bideford, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Canada, United States, United Kingdom

Healthy Community Partners (HCP) offers "personal and planetary health solutions." HCP provides mediation, arbitration, writing, editing, facilitation, policy analysis and organizational design services on matters pertaining to environmental and ecological health. Their multi-disciplinary team offers a full spectrum of consultant services from quality management to communications.

#### **INNOTAG Atlantic Inc.**

 Hunter River RR 3
 Tel: (902) 963-2122

 Prince Edward Island
 Fax: (902) 963-2277

 C0A 1N0
 E-mail: Innotag@isn.net

Contact: Brian Beaton

Office Locations: New Glasgow, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada

INNOTAG Atlantic Inc. conducts sales, service and training on a wide range of environmental monitoring devices including dataloggers, DGPS systems, weather stations and soil sampling equipment. INNOTAG Atlantic Inc. also conducts on-farm crop management consulting, as well as GIS mapping procedures and data management.

#### **Island Control Limited**

PO Box 1990 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N7

Tel: (902) 566-3555 Fax: (902) 566-4584 E-mail: <u>erice @auracom.com</u> Web site: www.isn.net/creative/icl/

**Contact:** Eric Ellsworth

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Established in 1974, Island Control Limited is actively involved in the design, manufacture and service of a broad range of electrical control and distribution equipment for the marine and industrial markets. The company also manufactures equipment for wastewater treatment control systems and is the only Prince Edward Island affiliate of the internationally renowned Culligan water purification and treatment products and services.

Other product lines include:

- < automation controls
- < large low voltage switchgear
- < motor control centers
- < emergency power panels
- < interface and automatic start up and shut down panels
- < shore power panels
- < engine control panels
- < control systems for fish and food processing
- < waste and water treatment control systems

### **Island Technologies Incorporated**

49 Pownal Street PO Box 832 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7L9 (See also – Energy)

## Jacques Whitford Environment Ltd.

590 North River Road Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1E 1K1

Fax: (902) 566-2004
E-mail: ssayle@jacqueswhitford.com
Web site: www.jacqueswhitford.com

Tel: (902) 566-2866

Contact: Stephen Sayle

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: National, United States, Caribbean, South America, Middle East, Africa, China,

Russia, Malaysia, Indonesia

Jacques Whitford employs 12 people on Prince Edward Island. The experience and technical expertise within the company has provided a comprehensive package for "life of project" environmental management requirements for a wide variety of projects in PEI. With their knowledge of applicable legislation, guidelines, standards and codes of practice, JWEL streamlines the environmental management requirements of projects and liases with regulatory agencies to assist clients in obtaining requisite approvals as quickly and as effectively as possible. With JWEL's comprehensive technical capabilities, the company can provide information and provisions needed for site selection and design criteria to help clients secure authorizations required. The company can also identify necessary mitigative measures and provide environmental monitoring to ensure compliance with regulatory requirements. By incorporating the life of project environmental management strategy, their clients reduce their overall project costs by avoiding unnecessary delays in the permitting process and reducing the risk of potentially significant fines and/or delays caused by failing to meet regulatory environmental protection requirements. JWEL provides technical field expertise for marine and terrestrial surveys through the use of techniques such as scuba diving (including underwater video), water and sediment sampling, air quality monitoring, vegetation and avifaunal surveys, and many more. The company has extensive experience with environmental management in PEI.

The company has successfully conducted environmental impact assessments, effects monitoring, protection plans, audits/site inspections, permitting, hydrographic modeling, oceanographic studies and public consultations for projects in PEI such as:

- Confederation Bridge project (including ocean disposal permits and dredge monitoring and disposal program)
- < Hillsborough Bridge expansion
- < Vernon Bridge improvement project
- Summerside west end development project
- < Crowbush Resort Development
- Greenwich multipurpose interpretive centre
- < Souris Ferry wharf dredging and upgrade
- Charlottetown and Summerside Harbour dredging and disposal
- < Charlottetown waterfront arterial highway
- Environmental site assessments for the marine ports of Souris, Georgetown, Charlottetown and Summerside
- Small Fry Snack Foods Inc. (including wastewater treatment plant monitoring)
- < Slemon Park sewage treatment plant
- < Brudenell sewage treatment system upgrade
- < Charlottetown Naval Reserve
- < Souris Food Park
- < National Park avifaunal survey
- < Cavendish Farms
- < PWGSC Office building indoor air quality

#### James C. Johnson Associates Inc.

Suite 2, Pickard Building Harbourside II Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8C4

Contact: Cliff Campbell

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** National, Europe

James C. Johnson Associates Inc. was established in 1983 and has a work force of six.

The company provides project management services for construction and other capital projects, as in:

- < environmental and regulatory permitting
- < specialized management services
- < preparation and management of project submissions relative to the requirements of the Canadian Environmental Assessment Act
- < preparation of project proposals for environmental screening relative to the provincial Environmental Protection Act

#### Landrigan & Associates

Suite 231 393 University Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4N4

Contact: Jim Landrigan

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Atlantic Canada

Landrigan & Associates was established in 1997 and has a work force of two.

The company provides training, implementation and audit assistance for companies with respect to ISO 9000 Quality Management, ISO 14000 Environment Management Systems and HACCP food safety systems. The company also conducts operational audits and provides general management advice.

Tel: (902) 566-2477

Fax: (902) 368-2196

Tel: (902) 368-1016

Fax: (902) 368-2044

E-mail: jimlandr@isn.net

E-mail: admin@jcjinc.com

## Linkletter Engineering Inc.

40 Hurry Road Charlottetown RR 10 Prince Edward Island C1E 1Z4

E-mail: linkletter@pei.sympatico.ca

Tel: (902) 368-3393

Fax: (902) 368-2326

Contact: Graeme Linkletter, P.Eng.

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada

Linkletter Engineering was established in 1997.

The company provides engineering solutions in the agriculture industry:

- < project planning
- livestock production facilities design
- < potato and vegetable storage design
- livestock manure management systems
- < complete building plans

## Noye Enterprises Inc.

87-89 Ottawa Street PO Box 216 Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 4Y8 Tel: (902) 436-8239 Fax: (902) 436-8831

E-mail: randyw.noye @pei.sympatico.ca

Contact: Randy W. Noye

Office Locations: Summerside, Prince Edward Island; Dartmouth, Nova Scotia;

Moncton, New Brunswick

Markets: Provincial, National

Noye Enterprises Inc. is a Maritime-based company that offers 10 years experience in the petroleum environmental field with a record for reliability and assured quality work. The company currently serves clients in all four Atlantic Provinces as well as the Northwest Territories.

Noye Enterprises, along with an associate company, Prince Electric Inc., has a labor force of upwards of 60 persons during the peak construction season. With technical and service strengths, together with skilled project managers, the company is able to satisfy clients in all their construction and petroleum requirements.

#### Activities consist of:

- < service and install pumps, metres, tanks (both steel and fibreglass), compressors and hoists
- complete electrical service in commercial/industrial fields as well as hazardous locations, including bulk fuel storage facilities
- a comprehensive construction department primarily serving the petroleum industry, including the construction of retail facilities (convenience stores)

#### OCL P.E.I. Services Ltd.

235 Queen Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N4 Tel: (902) 626-3918 Fax: (902) 466-5743 E-mail: <u>ocl@accesscable.net</u>

Tel: (902) 892-3085

Contact: Dr. Scott MacKnight, Art MacLauchlan (Prince Edward Island)

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island; Dartmouth, Nova Scotia

Markets: Atlantic Canada

OCL P.E.I. Services Ltd. provides services in:

- < indoor air quality assessment
- < site risk assessment (phases 1-3 assessment)
- < ISO 14000 training and audits
- < professional development training
- < waste evaluation and managing
- < environmental remediation
- < environmental communications

# Prince Edward Island Society of Certified Engineering Technologists

PO Box 1436 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N1

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

The Prince Edward Island Society of Certified Engineering Technologists represents technicians working in a wide variety of engineering and applied science fields.

## **Regional Co-operative Development Centre**

 PO Box 968
 Tel: (902) 894-7232

 Charlottetown
 Fax: (902) 566-1079

 Prince Edward Island
 E-mail: lobie@isn.net

 C1A 7M4
 Web site: www.rcdccoop.com

Contact: David Daughton

Office Locations: Charlottetown and Montague, Prince Edward Island

(Moncton, New Brunswick)

**Markets:** Atlantic Canada, United States, Indonesia, Africa, Europe

The Regional Co-operative Development Centre was established in 1996 and employs six persons.

RCDC is an entrepreneurial co-operative organization that promotes, supports, advocates and provides leadership for the development of co-operative enterprises as an appropriate vehicle for achieving long term sustainable community economic development in the Atlantic region.

Tel: (902) 566-4044

Fax: (902) 566-4989 E-mail: bsear@ral93.com

Web site: ral93.com

#### Richardson Associates (1993) Limited

565 North River Road PO Box 1057 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1E 7J1

**Contact:** Bob Sear

Office Location: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** National

Richardson Associates (1993) Limited was established in 1993 and has a work force of six.

Robert L. Sear, P.Eng, President of Richardson Associates (1993) Limited, leads a talented and experienced team of professional engineers and technologists. He and his colleagues bring a wealth of knowledge and experience in electrical engineering design, energy, energy conservation studies and related projects.

Over the past 20 years, Richardson Associates, now Richardson Associates (1993) Limited, has provided the electrical design for the majority of larger buildings constructed on Prince Edward Island. A fully integrated computer based design package (AutoCAD) and other software packages enable the company to meet the demands of the future and continue to offer quality electrical and energy related consulting services to a wide range of satisfied clients.

#### Strait Crossing Inc./Crowbush Cove Development Inc.

7<sup>th</sup> Floor 1177 11<sup>th</sup> Avenue Southwest Calgary Alberta T2R 1K9

Contact: Kevin Pytyck

**Markets:** National, United States, China, Poland

Strait Crossing Inc./Crowbush Cove Development Inc. was established in 1977 and has a work force of 250.

Business activities consist of:

- < infrastructure development primary focus on transportation</p>
- < environmental impact assessment, protection, mitigation
- < conceptual planning financing design building

#### T. Allen & Associates

Suite 235 393 University Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4N4

or <u>tallen@isn.net</u> Web site: <u>www.tallenassociates.com</u>

E-mail: tallen@pei.sympatico.ca

Tel: (902) 368-1975 Fax: (902) 368-3815

Tel: (403) 244-9090 Fax: (403) 228-8643

E-mail: sci@groupsci.com

**Contact:** Tracey Allen

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada

T. Allen & Associates was established in 1998 and has a work force of two.

The company focuses its consulting services on environmental components in reviewing research and providing solutions to businesses who seek to upgrade their work environment (ergonomics), tourism businesses to promote green activities and general business to seek new ways to eliminate waste or develop environmental solutions.

# **RECYCLING AND REUSE**

#### A & I Sanitation

PO Box 262 Tignish Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0 Tel: (902) 882-2636

Tel: (902) 882-2349

Fax: (902) 882-3114

Tel: (902) 838-4231

Fax: (902) 838-3519

E-mail: egibbs@isn.net

Web site: www.nviropotter.com

**Contact:** Irving DesRoches

Office Locations: Tignish, Prince Edward Island

Markets: West Prince, Prince Edward Island

A & I Sanitation collects both business and residential garbage in the west Prince area of Prince Edward Island. The company collects and bales cardboard for recycling and also supplies dumpsters to the business and residential sector as required.

#### **Acadian Machine Works**

Tignish RR 3 Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

Contact: James M. Doucette

Office Locations: Tignish, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Acadian Machine Works collects oil from service stations and harbour locations, reusing it to heat the facility in which the company manufactures and repairs marine and farm equipment.

#### **Atlantic Innovative Enterprises**

17 Parkman Avenue Montague Prince Edward Island C0A 1R0

**Contact:** Eryn Gibbs

Office Locations: Montague, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** National

Atlantic Innovative Enterprises was established in 1999.

The company manufactures a unique patented tool that acts as a mold in transforming old newspapers into gardening pots. By using this patented folding technique, the pots that are formed are strong and durable and can be used in the transplanting and growing of plant seedlings. The process is of environmental value in providing an innovative reuse for old newspapers.

#### **Charlottetown Metal Products**

PO Box 323
Charlottetown
Prince Edward Island
C1A 7K7

Contact: Wendell MacDonald

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: National

Charlottetown Metal Products' primary function is the manufacture of equipment for the food processing industry. The company is also a manufacturer of culverts for storm sewer and wastewater distribution.

Tel: (902) 566-3044

Fax: (902) 566-1856

Tel: (902) 436-2163

Fax: (902) 436-1528

E-mail: cmpeng@isn.net

## **Curran & Briggs Limited**

40 All Weather Drive
PO Box 1625
Summerside
Prince Edward Island
C1N 2V5

C1N 2V5

**Contact:** Brian Profitt

Office Locations: Summerside. Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Curran & Briggs Limited is involved in the heavy construction industry including road construction, asphalt pavement, concrete supply and the construction of water and sanitary services. Waste concrete and asphalt accumulated is often used as a fill product. For the past 12 to 15 years, Curran & Briggs Limited has stockpiled these products and then crushed the material, manufacturing the material into a resaleable gravel product.

The materials accepted at the company's yard in Summerside include the following:

- < concrete waste
- < concrete sidewalk
- < concrete block
- < broken concrete foundations
- < broken asphalt and gravels

This material is accepted during normal business hours and must be free from debris which would normally be sent to a landfill site.

Curran & Briggs Limited was a general contractor for the East Prince Waste Management Facility at Wellington Centre, Prince Edward Island.

## **Dwight Parkman**

PO Box 25 Hunter River Prince Edward Island COA 1NO Tel: (902) 963-2949

Contact: Dwight Parkman

Office Locations: Hunter River, Prince Edward Island

The company recovers Island sandstone from old foundations along with lumber and other materials and reuses these materials for the building of other structures.

#### **Enviro-Pro Atlantic Ltd.**

PO Box 32023 Kensington Prince Edward Island C0B 1M0

Fax: (902) 886-2090 E-mail: <u>wayne.clark@pei.sympatico.ca</u>

Tel: (902) 888-7830 or 888-5239

Tel: (902) 675-2682

Contact: Wayne Clark

Office Locations: Clinton, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Atlantic Canada

Enviro-Pro Atlantic Ltd. employs three persons and is actively involved in the shredding of plastics for the recycling market.

#### **Enviro-Safe Recyclers Inc.**

PO Box 264 Cornwall Prince Edward Island COA 1H0

Contact: Henry Phillips

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Global

Enviro-Safe Recyclers Inc. has developed a machine which compresses whole tires into rubber pipe. The company believes its patented method will result in making the largest environmental contribution to reducing stockpiles of used tires throughout the world. The concept is simple but complex in design and can be used for wharf repairs, breakwaters, earthquake zones, soil erosion, sound abatement, culverts for forestry roads, retaining walls and for many other innovative uses.

## **Harding Sanitation**

Belle River Tel: (902) 962-2476
Prince Edward Island Fax: (902) 962-2476
COA 1B0 E-mail: <a href="mailto:garyharding@pei.sympatico.ca">garyharding@pei.sympatico.ca</a>

Contact: Gary Harding

Office Locations: Belle River, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Provincial - Mount Stewart, Georgetown, Montague, Morell, Wood Islands,

Belfast, Valleyfield, Heatherdale, Cardigan, Peakes and surrounding areas.

Harding Sanitation is a residential and commercial waste hauler. The company also manufactures and supplies steel containers for residential and commercial use.

#### The Island Construction Limited

PO Box 367 Tel: (902) 892-5396
Sherwood Road Fax: (902) 892-1058
Charlottetown E-mail: stevem@islandconstruction.pe.ca
Prince Edward Island

C1A 7K7

Contact: David Matheson, D. Steve Matheson

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Island Construction Limited is involved in the recycling of road construction materials.

## **Island Filter Recyclers**

Enmore Tel: (902) 831-2316

Ellerslie RR 1 Fax: (902) 831-3484

Prince Edward Island E-mail: <u>iraynor@pei.sympatico.ca</u>

C0B 1J0

Contact: Greg Raynor

Office Locations: Enmore, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Provincial

Island Filter Recyclers is actively involved in:

- < collection of used automotive filters for recycling
- < sales of new filters
- recycling used automotive and industrial air/hydraulic filters

#### **Island Plastics Inc.**

52 Matwood Drive Stratford Prince Edward Island C1B 1K6

Contact: Austin Boyd, Darryl Gallagher

Office Locations: Stratford and Alexandra, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** National/International

Island Plastics Inc. is involved in the collection, cleaning and shredding of used plastic agricultural silage wrap and the re-manufacturing of this resource material into new products.

## **Island Waste Management Corporation**

Head Office:
110 Watts Avenue
Charlottetown
Prince Edward Island
C1E 2C1

Branch Office: PO Box 271 Slemon Park Prince Edward Island COB 2A0

or Slemon Park: Tel: (902)436-8111 Fax: (902)436-8401

Tel: (902) 894-0330

Fax: (902) 894-0331

Tel: office (902) 569-1965

Tel: shop (902) 894-7527

Fax: (902) 569-1952

E-mail: austin@isn.net

Contact: Dave Barrett, Assistant to the CEO

Office Locations: Charlottetown and Slemon Park, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

The Island Waste Management Corporation is a provincial crown corporation that administers provincial waste management issues. The corporation is also responsible for Waste Watch, a source separation waste management system which was implemented in 1994 in approximately 10,000 households, 1,000 businesses and 1,000 seasonal residences in the east Prince County area of Prince Edward Island (approximately 25 percent of PEI's population.) Under Waste Watch, waste is sorted into recyclables, compostables and remaining waste materials. A landfill diversion of 65.1 percent was obtained in 1998.

## Mahemigew Inc.

PO Box 142 Lennox Island Prince Edward Island C0B 1P0

Fax: (902) 831-3302 E-mail: <u>mahemigew@auracom.com</u> Web: www.auracom.com/~mahemige/

Tel: (902) 831-2303

Tel: work (902) 838-5001

Tel: home (902) 838-4591

Contact: Don Bernard

Office Locations: Lennox Island, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Provincial, Eastern United States, Japan

Band owned Mahemigew (pronounced MAH-MI-GOO), a Micmac word meaning "taken from the earth" packages and sells peat moss sourced from its own bogs.

Mahemigew Inc. was established in 1980 and employs 25 persons. Company activities consist of the harvesting, packaging and marketing of peat moss and compost mix.

Mahemigew Inc. is also developing an organic peat moss and compost gardening mix. The new product will have all the components that gardens are demanding for the healthy preparation of soil. The materials used to make the compost include fish, fruit, potatoes and vegetables from local processing plants. With frequent turning of the piles, the biodegradable matter will transform itself into a high-grade odorless fertilizer. The compost material is monitored to insure proper nutrient levels are maintained. The mix is packaged in a variety of sizes for provincial, national and international markets in Japan and the eastern seaboard of the United States. The process is environmentally friendly and utilizes a valuable waste resource.

#### **Myers Industries**

MacDonald Road Montague Prince Edward Island COA 1R0

**Contact:** Garth Myers, Diane Myers

Office Locations: Montague, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Myers Industries employs two persons in the business of recycling and waste hauling.

The company operates a rear packer collection vehicle and is active in the collection of residential and commercial waste and recyclables in Prince Edward Island.

#### **Northumberland Paints**

 PO Box 2620
 Tel: (902) 566-2622

 Charlottetown
 Fax: (902) 628-8733

 Prince Edward Island
 E-mail: npaints @pei.sympatico.ca

 C1A 8G3
 C1A 8G3

Contact: J. Neville McKittrick

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada, Japan

Northumberland Paints employs nine persons in the overall business operation. The company is actively involved in the paint recycling business.

#### P.E.I. Fish Fertilizer

 PO Box 308
 Tel: (902) 687-4141

 Souris
 Toll free: 1-877-687-2829

 Prince Edward Island
 Fax: (902) 687-4141

 C0A 2B0
 E-mail: johnmacdonald@pei.sympatic.ca

Contact: John MacDonald

Office Locations: Souris, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada, northeastern United States, Quebec and Ontario

P.E.I. Fish Fertilizer was established in 1991 and employs two persons. Company activities involve the processing of fish waste into fertilizer.

#### **Printer Works (Laser Solutions Inc.)**

107 Watts Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1E 2B7 Tel: (902) 892-5811 Toll free: 1-800-929-6757 Fax: (902) 368-7067

E-mail: <u>lasersolutions@printerworks.ca</u> Web site: <u>www.printerworks.ca</u>

Contact: Mark McLane

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Printer Works was established in 1993 and employs five persons.

Along with work activity in printer sales, service and supplies, the company is active in a program of recycling toner cartridges.

This results in the following benefits:

- < reduced printer costs by as much as 40 to 60 percent
- < protection of the environment (also packed in reusable packaging)

#### Services offered:

- all Printer Works products are unconditionally guaranteed and do not void manufacturer warranty
- < free same-day pickup and delivery
- cartridges supplied for Hewlett Packard, Canon, IBM, Apple, Okidata, QMS, and compatible laser printers and for certain facsimiles (i.e. Ricoh, Canon, Pitney Bowes) and photocopiers

## Seaman's Beverages Limited

23 Fourth Street

Charlottetown

Prince Edward Island

C1E 2B4

Tel: (902) 566-4700

Fax: (902) 629-1803

E-mail: info @seamanspei.com

Web site: www.seamansbeverages.com

Contact: Kim Griffin

Office Locations: West Royalty Industrial Park, Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Prince Edward Island

On Prince Edward Island, Seaman's Beverages uses only refillable glass bottles for soft drinks. Reuse is an environmentally friendly way to reduce waste and conserve natural resources and energy to prevent pollution. The company recovers 97 percent of their soft drink containers and reuses each bottle up to 40 times before recycling them.

## **Superior Sanitation Services/Synpro**

68 Allen Street PO Box 1827 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N5

Contact: Darren Riggs/Ed Clark

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** National

Superior Sanitation Services/Synpro is a full-service, waste-handling company operating refuse collection, commercial and residential recycling, landfill and composting services. The company offers services throughout Prince Edward Island, with facilities in Charlottetown and Summerside. Superior Sanitation/Synpro is Island owned and operated and employs 50 persons. The company prides itself on "fast and reliable" service in accordance with environmental regulations. The waste handling and environmental facility operation supplies a full range of services relating to material recovery, collection and recycling.

## **Total Rubber Manufacturing Inc.**

PO Box 40 Wellington Prince Edward Island C0B 2E0

Contact: Bruce Moore

Office Locations: Wellington, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Provincial, North America

Total Rubber Manufacturing Inc. was incorporated in 1996 and operates from its factory in Wellington, Prince Edward Island.

The company manufactures dock bumpers for wharfs as well as bumpers for buildings, to prevent damage from trucks, etc. The company also manufacturers parts for the agriculture and marine industries.

Tel: (902) 892-1333

Fax: (902) 566-4347

Tel: (902) 854-3053

Fax (902) 854-3054

## W.V. Gallant Recycling & Disposal

Summerside RR2 Prince Edward Island C1A 4J8 Tel: (902) 436-9619

Contact: Wayne and Lynn Gallant

Office Locations: Summerside, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Provincial - East Prince region, Charlottetown area

W.V. Gallant Recycling & Disposal was established in 1991 and employs six persons.

The environmental provisions consist of:

- collector of commercial source separated waste and recyclable materials in the Summerside area of Prince Edward Island (as part of the Waste Watch program)
- < baler of cardboard; collector of paper products, plastics, aluminum and tin cans; and transport of these resource materials to appropriate markets
- < operator of two rear-load packer collection vehicles and one roll-off collection vehicle that can accommodate a 40 cu. yd. roll-off box
- < manufacturer of steel collection containers for company use (e.g. rear-loader packer boxes (6-8 cu. yds.)

	7	F	Т	X/	Λ	D	T	n	E.	<b>\</b> /	וה	<i>(</i>	$\mathbf{A}$	DI	\/	ות	V	Г
L	יכ	)r	1 1	<b>y y</b>	A	Κ	J	IJ	$\Gamma_{I}$	V	$\Gamma_{J}$			$\Gamma$	VI	$\Gamma_{J}$		

## N.R. Computronics Ltd.

PO Box 782 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7L9

Fax: (902) 368-1474 E-mail: <u>sales@make-it-simple.com</u> Web site: www.make-it-simple.com

Tel: (902) 566-2714

**Contact:** Nigel Cuthbertson

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Markets: North America

N.R. Computronics Ltd. produces interactive computer programs which explain complex subjects in a simple, concise manner. N.R. Computronics Ltd. specializes in the health and education fields. The company has developed Waste Catchers, an electronic game used in the school system to help teach source-separating of refuse in the school and has also developed the Smart Access Method Multimedia (SAM) delivery system, producing the Health Care and Life Skills Information program. The interactive programs feature Plain Language, a method of focusing, organizing and presenting information in such a way as to make sense to most people. N.R. Computronics Ltd. uses multimedia, audio, animation, video, text and graphics to make it simple. Our company has over 19 years of experience in the computer and multimedia fields.

## **Simscape Development Corporation**

PO Box 66
78 Watts Avenue
West Royalty Industrial Park
Charlottetown
Prince Edward Island
C1A 7K2

Tel: (902) 892-0446 Fax: (902) 892-0447 E-mail: <u>simscape@simscape.com</u> Web site: www.simcape.com

**Contact:** Scott Ferris – Director of Marketing & Communications

E-mail: sferris@simscape.com

Gaylene Willis - Marketing & Communications Associate

E-mail: gjwillis@simscape.com

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

Simscape provides precisely tailored software and multimedia solutions through strategic responsive relationships. The company has specialized in the creation of financial management software for utilities, engineering design-aid tools and is expanding into multimedia software development for business training and education. Simscape works with clients to create solutions that realize their needs by automating, standardizing and visually enhancing their development and management processes.

RATES – is a Windows<sup>™</sup> based revenue management program that calculates, allocates and designs water and/or wastewater rates for all customer classes. RATES provides utilities with the power to accurately calculate rates, to vary assumptions, and to conduct "what if" analyses in support of their rate study. RATES is able to perform several functions. These include: forecasting demand by customer classes, forecasting maintenance and operating expenses, calculating a utility's revenue requirements, and allocating costs to customer classes. The program also generates up to 24 reports that can be printed and used to support a rate case filling.

CONSERVE – is a conservation planning program that forecasts financial and demand impacts of price and non-price conservation strategies. CONSERVE is a demand site management program that provides an effective method for evaluating and controlling the revenue and cash flow effects of conservation for water and electric utilities. CONSERVE evaluates the data on a utility's operations, revenue, expenses, and the elasticity or impact of a conservation strategy.

# WASTE MANAGEMENT

#### A & I Sanitation

PO Box 262 Tignish Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0 (See also - Recycling/Reuse

Tel: (902) 894-3817

Fax: (902) 892-3817

## Austin McQuaid Inc.

55 Allen Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 2V6

Contact: Austin McQuaid Jr. and Austin McQuaid Sr.

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Austin McQuaid Inc. has a work force of 12 in the trucking and warehousing business.

The company has two roll-off trucks; one -40-yard, 15 - 30-yard and one -20-yard steel containers, two 10 wheelers, and four tractors that are used in the placement and transporting of waste materials.

#### Business activities consist of:

- < hauling of roofing, renovation materials and foreign ship waste handling
- < provision of storage facilities and forklift service for hazardous waste (i.e., paint)

## Campbell's Concrete Ltd.

420 Mount Edward Road PO Box 373 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7K7

tetown E-mail: <u>kent@cclweb.com</u> Edward Island Web site: <u>cclweb.com</u> 7

Contact: Kent Green

Office Locations: Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Atlantic Canada

Campbell's Concrete Ltd. was established in 1974 and employs 28 persons.

The company is actively involved in solid waste management and is a manufacturer of:

- < concrete septic tanks
- < custom precast sanitary and storm sewer manholes
- < concrete box culverts
- < concrete pumping chambers lift stations
- monitoring chambers and concrete head walls
- < corrugated steel pipe and catch basins
- distribution of various piping products, fittings and waterworks supplies

## **Gatorman Disposal**

Crapaud RR1 Prince Edward Island COA 1J0

Contact: Vivian and John Holm

Office Locations: DeSable, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Gatorman Disposal was established in 1993 and employs two persons. The company is actively involved in the waste collection business in western Queens County and the Charlottetown area. The company also collects source separated waste, compost and recyclables from homes on the Waste Watch program in Charlottetown.

#### **Grove Wood Heat Inc.**

York RR1 Prince Edward Island COA 1P0 (See also – Energy)

Tel: (902) 658-2684

Tel: (902) 368-3442

Fax: (902) 894-5581

## **Hardydale Services**

PO Box 566
Tel: (902) 853-3254
Alberton
Fax: (902) 853-3479
Prince Edward Island
E-mail: <a href="mailto:hardydale@pei.sympatico.ca">hardydale@pei.sympatico.ca</a>
C0B 1B0

Contact: Steven Hardy

Office Locations: Alberton, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Hardydale Services collects residential and commercial waste in the west Prince area of Prince Edward Island. The company is also in the business of providing roll-off containers for the commercial and construction industries.

#### Island Chemicals Inc.

5 Garfield Street Tel: (902) 675-3035
Charlottetown Fax: (902) 675-3266
Prince Edward Island E-mail: islandchemicals@isn.net

Contact: Dana MacLeod

Office Locations: Charlottetown and St. Catherines, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Atlantic Canada

The company was established in 1979, employs three persons. Island Chemicals Inc. provides hazardous chemical waste pickup and disposal through Safety-Kleen (Atlantic).

## **Island Waste Management Corporation**

Head Office: 110 Watts Avenue Charlottetown C1E 2C1 (See also - Recycling/Reuse)

#### **Maritime Pet Foods**

Breadalbane RR 4 Stanchel Prince Edward Island COA 1E0

Contact: Nick Peconi

Office Locations: Stanchel, Prince Edward Island

Markets: Provincial, National, United States

The company serves the agriculture industry by providing a service for the removal and disposal of dead farm animals.

#### Marle Concrete Products 2000 Inc.

 Kensington
 Tel: (902) 836-4343

 Prince Edward Island
 After hours: (902) 436-2680

 COB 1M0
 Toll free: 1-888-658-4343

Fax: (902) 836-4344

Tel: (902) 621-0300

Fax: (902) 621-0339

E-mail: jpecon@isn.net

Contact: Bill Smith

Office Locations: Kensington, Prince Edward Island

**Markets:** Provincial

Marle Concrete Products 2000 Inc. is a manufacturer of concrete septic tanks, steps, compost and waste cart holders, sewer pipe and fittings, infiltrator system components, drip pads and fuel tank enclosures.

#### Sani-Can Services

296 Pope Road Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 5A5 Tel: (902) 436-4572

Contact: George McMinn

Office Locations: Summerside, Prince Edward Island

Markets: East Prince County, Prince Edward Island

The company operates a mobile service to steam clean Waste Watch compost and waste collection carts in order to provide the client with a more user-friendly cart.

Sani-Can Services is the only locally owned company in east Prince County offering the following services:

- < fast courteous service
- < curb-side cleaning and sanitizing of Waste Watch carts
- < environmentally friendly cleaning solutions government approved
- < help control offensive odours, pests, etc. when cleaned on a regular basis
- < maintenance schedules to meet client needs monthly, quarterly, yearly
- < senior discounts 20 percent off regular prices
- < multi-can discounts for landlords some restrictions apply</p>
- < pre-payment options pre-pay for five-month contract sixth month free</p>

#### **Superior Sanitation Services/Synpro**

68 Allen Street PO Box 1827 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N5 (See also - Recycling/Reuse)

#### **Trigen-PEI**

40 Riverside Drive Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7W9 (See also – Energy)

# ASBESTOS ABATEMENT AND REMOVAL

Asbestos is a commercial name referring to a family of minerals which occur naturally in the environment. All asbestos minerals are composed of fibres. Since the early 1900s, asbestos was mined and used in industry and construction because of its valuable strength, durability and fire retarding properties. In the 1970s, airborne asbestos fibres were targeted as a health risk and consequently, asbestos use was markedly scaled back. In recent decades, efforts have been made to establish safe asbestos removal guidelines. Prince Edward Island's Occupational Health and Safety Act (Part 49) provides regulations for dealing with PEI's asbestos remediation. The regulations demand that all asbestos be double bagged. All contractors must be licensed to remove asbestos and disposal permits are issued by provincial environment officials.

# **ALL-TECH Environmental Services Ltd.**

Suite 225 393 University Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4N4

**Contact:** Larry Koughan Tel: (902) 629-0173 Fax: (902) 672-1316 E-mail: *Ikoughan@hc.tas.net* 

### **Donalco Atlantic Inc.**

PO Box 488 Moncton New Brunswick E1C 8I9

Contact: Dale Williamson

Tel: (506) 859-8010 Fax: (506) 859-4411

# Harper's Construction Ltd.

Montrose Prince Edward Island C0B 1B0

Contact: Reginald Harper

Tel: (902) 853-3509 Fax: (902) 853-3509

# Moase Insulation & Siding Ltd.

North River Prince Edward Island C0A 1H0

**Contact:** Danny Moase Tel: (902) 566-2959 Fax: (902) 566-9923

#### **Rema Contracting**

Wellington RR 3 Prince Edward Island C0B 2E0

Contact: Reginald Maddix

Tel: (902) 854-2317 Fax: (902) 854-2517

## Rilco Enterprises Ltd.

60 Watts Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1E 2B8

Contact: Wally MacDonald

Tel: (902) 566-4944 Fax: (902) 628-6547

# **Slemon Park Corporation**

PO Box 90 Slemon Park Prince Edward Island C0B 2A0

Contact: Paul Matheson

Tel: (902) 432-1700 Fax: (902) 436-1854

# Williams Murphy &

#### MacLeod Ltd.

423 Mt. Edward Road PO Box 485 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7L9

**Contact:** Rodney Murray

Tel: (902) 566-3456 Fax: (902) 368-2754

# **AUTO SALVAGE**

Derelict and scrap vehicles can be a serious blight on the Island's landscape. An estimated eight to 12 percent of the 85,721 registered vehicles are withdrawn from Island roads annually. There are 33 licenced automobile junk yards in the province who process these vehicles to remove reusable parts for sale to customers. There are also a number of these auto salvage operators who provide a free collection service for derelict or scrap vehicles.

#### **ABC Auto Repairs**

Cardigan RR 6 Prince Edward Island C0A 1G0

Contact: Charles Stuart Tel: (902) 838-2425

#### **Bev Haslam**

Kensington RR 6 Prince Edward Island C0B 1M0

**Contact:** Bev Haslam Tel: (902) 886-2942

## **Brackley Auto Parts**

PO Box 1091 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7M4

**Contact:** Harvey Livingston Tel: (902) 894-8877

# Carl's Auto Salvage & Towing

Richmond Prince Edward Island C0B 1Y0

Contact: Carl Campbell Tel: (902) 831-2853

## Darrin's Car Removal, Towing & Salvage

Murray River Prince Edward Island C0A 1W0

**Contact:** Darrin O'Brien Tel: (902) 962-3993

# Dawson's Auto & Truck Salvage

Kinkora RR1 Prince Edward Island C0B 1N0

**Contact:** C. Dawson Tel: (902) 887-2626

## Ellsworth Auto Salvage

Montague RR5 Prince Edward Island C0A 1R0

**Contact:** Ed Donahue Tel: (902) 838-2541 Toll free: 1-800-731-7278 Fax: (902) 838-5118

#### **Everett Sentner**

Hunter River Prince Edward Island COA 1N0

**Contact:** Everett Sentner Tel: (902) 964-2128

#### G.E. Arsenault

PO Box 22 Wellington Prince Edward Island C0B 2E0

Contact: Gerald Arsenault Tel: (902) 854-2349

### **George Whitlock**

Hunter River Prince Edward Island C0A 1N0

Contact: George Whitlock Tel: (902) 964-2084

## **Island Auto Supply**

Livingstone Drive East Royalty Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7J7

**Contact:** Harvey Livingstone Tel: (902) 892-0138 Fax: (902) 368-3691

## J. E. Myers

Mt. Albion Charlottetown RR Prince Edward Island C1A 7N8

**Contact:** J. E. Myers Tel: (902) 569-4904

## Joey Veno Salvage

PO Box 395 O'Leary Prince Edward Island C0B 1V0

**Contact:** Joey Veno Tel: (902) 859-2016 Home: (902) 859-2936

#### John Doucette

Hunter River RR2 Prince Edward Island C0A 1N0

**Contact:** John Doucette Tel: (902) 964-2784

## Joseph LeClair

Tignish RR3
Prince Edward Island
C0B 2B0

Contact: Joseph LeClair Tel: (902) 882-2559

### Joseph O'Halloran

Bloomfield Prince Edward Island C0B 1E0

**Contact:** Joseph O'Halloran Tel: (902) 859-2332

## Linkletter Welding Ltd.

Central Bedeque Prince Edward Island C1N 4J9

**Contact:** Wayne Linkletter Tel: (902) 887-2522 Fax: (902) 887-2701

E-mail: wayne@linklettermfg.com

#### Millbrook Steel Corp.

Wilmot Valley Summerside RR3 Prince Edward Island C1N 4J9

Contact: Brian Waugh Tel: (902) 436-6055

## Morrison's Truck Salvage

Coleman Prince Edward Island C9B 1H0

Contact: Douglas Morrison

Tel: (902) 859-2350 Home: (902) 859-3237

## Newman's Garage

New Haven Cornwall RR3 Prince Edward Island C0A 1H0

Contact: Ralph Newman

Tel: (902) 675-2011

## North American Auto Wreckers

Richmond Prince Edward Island C0B 1Y0

Contact: Brendan Fitz Gerald

Tel: (902) 854-3333 Home: (902) 854-3284

### One Stop Auto Salvage

PO Box 22 St. Louis Prince Edward Island C0B 1Z0

Contact: L. Drouin
Tel: (902) 882-2001
Toll free: 1-800-461-1002
Fax: (902) 882-3572
E-mail: Idrouin@aurcom.com

Pineau's Auto Salvage

Mount Albion Prince Edward Island COA 1Z0

**Contact:** Paul Pineau Tel: (902) 569-4484

## Ralph Bain

York Point Cornwall RR4 Prince Edward Island C0A 2H0

**Contact**: Ralph Bain Tel: (902) 566-3974

## Richards Quality Auto Repair

Tignish RR3 Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

**Contact:** Lloyd Richards Tel: (902) 882-3861 Fax: (902) 882-2133

#### **Richmond Auto Body**

Richmond Prince Edward Island C0B 1Y0

**Contact:** Brendan Fitz Gerald Tel: (902) 854-3333

#### Sucon Inc. 1981

116 Greenwood Drive Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 4S6

Contact: Grant MacWilliams

Tel: (902) 436-2366

After hours: (902) 436-8744 Fax: (902) 436-0900

## T & T Auto Salvage

Charlottetown RR 5 Prince Edward Island C1A 1T0

**Contact:** Noel Bevan Tel: (902) 676-2447

#### **Used Parts Place**

616B South Drive Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 3Z7

Contact: Helen MacDonald

Tel: (902) 436-4800 Res: (902) 436-6391

## **Valley View Motors**

Bloomfield Prince Edward Island C0B 1E0

**Contact**: Paul Arsenault Tel: (902) 859-2249 Fax: (902) 859-3759

## Weeks Garage

Breadalbane Hunter River RR 4 Prince Edward Island C0B 1N0

**Contact:** Eldred Weeks Tel: (902) 964-2045

## **BOTTLE & SCRAP METAL DEPOTS**

Prince Edward Island is proud of its deposit/refund system. Prince Edward Island has the highest return rates in all of Canada for soft drink containers (98 percent), beer (95 percent), and liquor/wine (60 percent). Provincial legislation demands all carbonated flavoured beverages be sold in refillable containers. This has created employment opportunities for local bottle depot operators, while keeping the Island virtually free of discarded beverage container litter.

#### A & S Bottle Exchange

33 Thompson Drive Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1E 1K4

**Contact:** Kevin MacInnis Tel: (902) 892-0314 Fax: (902) 626-3913

## A & S Scrap Metals Ltd.

8 Day Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 9E3

**Contact:** Alan Stewart Tel: (902) 368-3401 Fax: (902) 368-7392

# Aubrey's Bottle Exchange

9 Garfield Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 6A4

**Contact:** Aubrey MacDonald Tel: (902) 566-4736

# **Charlottetown Bottle and Metals Limited**

4 MacAleer Drive Charlottetown Prince Edward Island

**Contact:** Bill Kinney Tel: (902) 566-9897 Fax: (902) 566-9897

#### **Don's Bottle Exchange**

684 South Drive Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 5X7

**Contact:** Don Perry Tel: (902) 436-4998

## Gallant's Scrap Metal

656 South Drive Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 3Z7

Contact: Dennis Gallant Tel: (902) 436-4305

# **Highland Bottle and**

### Metal

735 South Drive PO Box 1445 Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 4K4

**Contact:** Robert D. Arsenault Tel: (902) 436-3511

Fax: (902) 436-3511

# **Todd's Recycling and Bottle Shop**

PO Box 85 St. Louis Prince Edward Island C0B 1Z0

Contact: Dorothy Thibodeau

Tel: (902) 882-3316

# ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION ORGANIZATIONS

## **Atlantic Salmon Federation**

11 Kent Street, 4th Floor PO Box 2000 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8C4

**Contact:** Todd Dupuis Tel: (902) 368-6082 Fax: (902) 368-6082 E-mail: <u>tddupuis@gov.pe.ca</u>

# **Environmental Coalition of PEI**

126 Richmond Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 1H9

**Contact:** Gary Schneider Tel: (902) 566-4696 Fax: (902) 566-4037

E-mail: <u>garyschneider@pei.sympatico.ca</u> Web site: <u>www.upei.ca/~cmartin/ecopei</u>

# **Institute for Bio-regional Studies**

Fortune RR Souris Prince Edward Island C0B 2A0

**Contact:** Phil Ferraro or Nancy Willis Tel: (902) 892-9578 or (902) 687-2662

E-mail: ibs-pei@vahoo.com

#### **Native Council of P.E.I.**

33 Allen Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8C1

**Contact:** Lorna Crane Tel: (902) 892-5314 Fax: (902) 368-7464

# **Natural History Society** of P.E.I. Ltd.

PO Box 2346 Ravenwood, Mount Edward Road Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8C1

**Contact:** Ben Hoteling Tel: (902) 888-6400 Home: (902) 658-2036 Fax: (902) 888-6402

E-mail: bhoteling@hollandc.pe.ca

# P.E.I. Federation of Fly Fishers (Summerside)

PO Box 234 Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 4Y8

**Contact:** Peter Green Tel: (902) 436-3672 or 887-3014

Fax: (902) 887-2400

# P.E.I. Guides & Outfitters

19 Keppoch Road, Stratford Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7T8

**Contact:** Ron Peters Tel: (902) 569-3423

## P.E.I. Salmon Association

PO Box 2874 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8C4

**Contact:** Dave Olafson Tel: (902) 566-7339 Fax: (902) 566-7350

## P.E.I. Trail & Tree Hound Association

Belmont, Lot 16 Miscouche RR1 Prince Edward Island C0B 1T0

**Contact:** Wade Bryanton Tel: (902) 436-7855

## P.E.I. Trappers Association (Albany)

Albany RR2 Prince Edward Island C0B 1A0

Contact: Hillard Murray Tel: (902) 855-2509

## P.E.I. Trappers Association (Vernon)

Vernon RR1 Prince Edward Island C0A 2E0

**Contact:** Clarence Ryan Tel: (902) 659-2616

# P.E.I. Wildlife Federation

UPEI Biology Department 550 University Avenue Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4P3

Contact: Daryl Guignion
Tel: (902) 566-0676
Fax: (902) 566-0740
Branch locations: Central Queens, East
Prince, North Queens, O'Leary and Souris and Area

#### P.E.I. Women's Institute

Department of Agriculture and Forestry c/o Karen Craig, Farm Centre PO Box 2000 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N8

**Contact:** Edna Watts, Convenor Tel: (902) 368-5089

## Prince Edward Island Eco-Net De l'Île-du-Prince-Édouard

126 Richmond Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7N3

**Contact:** Christine Jackson Tel: (902) 566-4170 Fax: (902) 566-4037 E-mail: peien@isn.net

Web site: www.isn.net/~network

## Red Rock Retriever Club

19 Reddin Heights Stratford Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8R2

Contact: Mike Lyriotokis

Tel: (902) 569-4762

# PETROLEUM TECHNOLOGIES AND SERVICES

Prince Edward Island's reliance on groundwater means any spill of petroleum product is a potentially serious event. In 1999, there were 372 recorded spills of petroleum product in the province – 208 of these were from domestic home heat tanks. The remaining 44 percent originated from other sources including accidents and underground leaks. In the early 1990s, Prince Edward Island initiated a very successful program for the location and removal of abandoned underground fuel storage tanks. 2,200 of these were subsequently removed for proper disposal. Due to this activity, we have a number of experienced and qualified companies in the province. Contractors are licensed by the province for this remediation work. They are certified at either Level One (which permits them only to remove a tank) or Level Two (which permits them to both remove and install tanks).

# A. E. MacKay & Sons Ltd.

PO Box 67 Murray River Prince Edward Island COA 1W0

**Contact:** Eldon MacKay Tel: (902) 962-2230 Fax: (902) 962-3997

# **B.** Clinton Construction Ltd.

PO Box 105 Souris Prince Edward Island C0A 2B0

**Contact:** Bernard Clinton Tel: (902) 687-1704 Fax: (902) 687-1552

# **BMW Petroleum**

#### **Services**

Poplar Grove Ellerslie Prince Edward Island C0B 1J0

**Contact**: Wade Noye Tel: (902) 831-2379

#### **Bevan Bros. Limited**

60 Queen Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 4A6

**Contact:** Hal Bevan Tel: (902) 368-3456 Fax: (902) 368-3455

E-mail: bevan@pei.aibn.com

#### **Brian Clark**

251 Carleton Street Borden-Carleton Prince Edward Island COA 1X0

**Contact:** Brian Clark Tel: (902) 437-6313 Fax: (902) 855-3196

# Cardigan Excavators Ltd.

PO Box 29 Cardigan Prince Edward Island C0A 1G0

**Contact:** Michael Rice Tel: (902) 583-2224 Fax: (902) 583-3269

E-mail: office@cardiganexcavators.pei.ca

Web site: www.cardiganexcavators.pei.ca

Creed's Petroleum Equipment & Maintenance Ltd.
17 Ralden Avenue
Charlottetown
Prince Edward Island
C1A 6P7

Contact: Roy Creed

Tel: (902) 892-6036 Tel: (902) 894-5334 Fax: (902) 566-4413

E-mail: creeds@islandtelecom.com

#### **Donnie Lowther**

Cornwall RR 4 Prince Edward Island C0A 1H0

Contact: Donnie Lowther Tel: (902) 566-2276

### **Douglas Moore Ltd.**

63 Mount Edward Road Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 5S1

**Contact:** Gary Moore Tel: (902) 894-3685

## **Duffy Construction Ltd.**

PO Box 37 Kinkora Prince Edward Island C0B 1N0

**Contact:** Robert Duffy Tel: (902) 887-2303

# G & P Trucking & Construction Ltd.

St. Peters Bay Prince Edward Island C0A 2A0

Contact: Gerald MacKinnon

Tel: (902) 961-2507

Fax: (902) 961-3186

# Gaudette's Transit Mix Ltd.

PO Box 74 Tignish Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

Contact: Vernon Gaudette

Tel: (902) 882-3411 Fax: (902) 882-3239

# George Smith & Sons Plumbing & Heating Ltd.

89 Water Street Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 1A6

**Contact:** George Smith Tel: (902) 436-3848 Fax: (902) 888-3848

#### **H.I.** Construction

Elmsdale RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0B 1K0

**Contact:** Scott Dawson Tel: (902) 853-2929

# Island Backhoe Service Inc.

5 Fulton Drive Sherwood Prince Edward Island C1A 8X6

Contact: Bobby MacKay Tel: (902) 566-9278

## **Island Coastal Services Limited**

PO Box 151 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7K4

**Contact:** Errol Ladner Tel: (902) 892-1062 Fax: (902) 368-3754

E-mail: icoastal@pei.sympatico.ca

#### **Island Excavators**

PO. Box 72 Crapaud Prince Edward Island C0A 1J0

Contact: Wade Campbell, Trevor

Campbell

Tel: (902) 658-2785

# **Kildare Construction Ltd.**

Tignish RR 1 Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

Contact: Alton O'Rourke

Tel: (902) 853-2765 Cell: (902) 853-7012 Fax: (902) 853-2765

# **Kings County Construction Limited**

PO Box 458 Montague Prince Edward Island C0A 1R0

**Contact:** Harry Annear Tel: (902) 838-2191 Fax: (902) 838-4051

E-mail: mikeannear@pei.sympatico.ca

#### Lea & MacEwen

Cornwall RR 4 Prince Edward Island C0A 1H0

**Contact:** Don MacEwen Tel: (902) 566-4116 Fax: (902) 676-2647

#### Lee MacAusland

96 Evergreen Village Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 4B8

Contact: Lee MacAusland Tel: (902) 436-6735

## Noye Enterprises Inc.

87-89 Ottawa Street PO Box 216 Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 4Y8

Contact: Randy W. Noye

Tel: (902) 436-8239 Fax: (902) 436-8831

E-mail: <u>randyw.noye@pei.sympatico.ca</u> (See also – Environmental Consulting, Engineering & Architecture)

# Red Isle Plumbing & Heating

266 Pope Road Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 5C5

Contact: Blaine Drummond

Tel: (902) 436-1717

# **Richard Dixon Custom Welding**

Fortune Bridge Souris RR5 Prince Edward Island C0A 2B0

**Contact:** Richard Dixon Tel: (902) 687-3471 or 687-1205

# Ron's Plumbing & Heating Inc.

PO Box 17 Wellington RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0B 2E0

Contact: Ronald Gallant Tel: (902) 854-2944

#### **Service Master of PEI**

2 Grant Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7J7

**Contact:** Larry Gaudet Tel: (902) 629-1200 Fax: (902) 368-3275

# Thompson's Backhoeing & Trucking

PO Box 1561 Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 4K4

**Contact:** Errol Thompson Tel: (902) 854-2202 Cell: (902) 888-9809

Fax:(902) 854-2202

# Toombs Plumbing & Heating Ltd.

North Rustico Hunter River RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0A 1N0

**Contact:** Gordon Toombs Tel: (902) 963-2301 Fax: (902) 963-3151

### **Wayne Houston**

Hunter River RR 2 Mayfield Prince Edward Island C0A 1N0

Contact: Wayne Houston Tel: (902) 963-3455

## Weld Tech Industries Limited

44 Belmont Street Charlottetown Prince Edward Island

**Contact:** Gene Mullen Tel: (902) 368-1599 Fax: (902)368-7049

# Williams, Murphy & MacLeod Limited

423 Mount Edward Road PO Box 845 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7L9

**Contact:** Douglas Cook Tel: (902) 566-3456 Fax: (902) 368-2754

# SEPTIC SERVICES

Almost half of all residents in Prince Edward Island use on site sewage disposal systems to discard wastewater from their homes. Approximately 45 percent of all water used by the typical Island family is flushed from their homes. Therefore, it is recommended that these septic systems be cleaned regularly, usually every three to five years. All septic tank cleaners must be licensed by the Province and abide by legislation as outlined in the provincial Environmental Protection Act. Septic service providers in Prince Edward Island may be installers, cleaners or both. Contact individual companies to determine which service they provide.

### A.E. MacKay & Sons Ltd.

PO Box 67 Murray River Prince Edward Island COA 1W0

**Contact:** Eldon MacKay Tel: (902) 962-2230 Fax: (902) 962-3997

#### A.J.L. Ltd.

PO Box 55 Richmond Prince Edward Island C0B 1Y0

Contact: Stephen Arsenault

Tel: (902) 854-2158 Fax: (902) 854-2158

#### A.P.M. Landmark Inc.

PO Box 2859 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8C4

**Contact:** lan Harper Tel: (902) 628-8400 Fax: (902)569-1149

E-mail: <u>iharper@aprmgroup.com</u> Web site: <u>www.apmgroup.com</u>

## **Agriculture Drainage**

#### Ltd.

Borden-Carleton Prince Edward Island C0B 1X0

Contact: Delbert Clark Tel: (902) 855-2263

#### Allan McNeill

144 Gardiner Street Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 5J2

Contact: Allan MacNeill Tel: (902) 436-5491

# **Andrews Septic Tank Pumping**

Kensington RR 5
Prince Edward Island
C0B 1M0

**Contact:** Grant Andrews Tel: (902) 836-5262

# **B.** Clinton Construction

#### Ltd.

PO Box 105 Souris Prince Edward Island C0A 2B0

**Contact:** Bernard Clinton Tel: (902) 687-1704

Fax: (902) 687-1552

Ben Peters Tignish Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

**Contact:** Ben Peters Tel: (902) 882-2231

## Birt & MacKay Construction

PO Box 2709 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8C3

**Contact:** Clarence Birt Tel: (902) 628-6494 Fax: (902) 628-6385

# Blue Heron Enterprises Inc.

Hunter River RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0A 1N0

**Contact:** David Gauthier Tel: (902) 963-2266 Fax: (902) 963-3020 Web site: nrhc@isn.net

#### C. Bradshaw Construction

Freetown RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0B 1L0

Contact: Charles Bradshaw Tel: (902) 887-2615

#### Cardigan Excavators Ltd.

PO Box 29 Cardigan Prince Edward Island C0A 1G0

Contact: Michael Rice Tel: (902) 583-2224 Fax: (902) 583-3269

### Cecil E. MacKay

Strathcona St. Peters Bay RR 3 Prince Edward Island C0A 2A0

Contact: Cecil MacKay
Tel: (902) 583-2057
E-mail: clmackay@pei.sympatico.ca

# Central Prince Contracting Ltd.

Ellerslie RR 1 Prince Edward Island C0B 1J0

**Contact:** John Raynor Tel: (902) 831-2316 Fax: (902) 831-3484

# Commercial Construction Co.

PO Box 185 Kensington Prince Edward Island C0B 1M0

**Contact:** Garth Toombs/Wade Toombs Tel: (902) 836-3652, 836-3593 Fax: (902) 836-3593

# Craig Construction & Cabinet Making Ltd.

PO Box 13 Tyne Valley Prince Edward Island C0B 2C0

**Contact:** William Craig Tel: (902) 436-8441 Fax: (902) 831-2923

#### **Dale Larkin**

Hunter River RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0A 1N0

Contact: Dale Larkin Tel: (902) 963-2382 Fax: (902) 963-3126 E-mail: thepier@isn.net

## **Dale Rafferty**

PO Box 51 Ellerslie Prince Edward Island C0B 1J0

Contact: Dale Rafferty Tel: (902) 831-3176

# Darmac Industries Co. Ltd.

PO Box 443 O'Leary Prince Edward Island C0B 1V0

Contact: Hilton MacNevin

Tel: (902) 859-2721 Fax: (902) 859-3738

## Dave's Underground Video Service

230 Church Street Tignish Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

**Contact:** Dave Dodds Tel: (902) 882-2926 Cell: (902) 888-9547

#### **Davwood Hauling Co.**

#### Ltd.

PO Box 231 Montague Prince Edward Island C0A 1R0

**Contact:** David MacPhee Tel: (902) 838-3540

(902) 838-3344 Cell: (902) 969-7215

## **Dixon's Backhoeing**

Montague RR 4 Prince Edward Island C0A 1R0

**Contact:** William Dixon Tel: (902) 962-2189 Fax: (902) 962-2097

#### **Douglas Moore Ltd.**

63 Mount Edward Road Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 5S1

**Contact:** Gary Moore Tel: (902) 894-3685

# **Duffy Backhoeing & Trucking Ltd.**

Village Green Pownal RR 1 Prince Edward Island C0A 1Z0

**Contact:** Reg Duffy Tel: (902) 651-2510

### **Duffy Construction Ltd.**

PO Box 37 Kinkora Prince Edward Island C0B 1N0

**Contact:** Robert Duffy Tel: (902) 887-2303 Fax: (902) 887-3307

## **Dwayne Bryanton Septic Service**

PO Box 515 Kensington Prince Edward Island C0B 1M0

Contact: Dwayne Bryanton/Floyd Bryanton

Tel: (902) 886-3178 (902) 836-3548 (902) 964-2000

#### **Everett Allen**

Village Green Pownal RR 8 Prince Edward Island C0A 1Z0

**Contact:** Everett Allen Tel: (902) 651-2769

## **Francis Dingwell**

Souris RR 4 Prince Edward Island C0A 2B0

**Contact:** Francis Dingwell

Tel: (902) 687-3186 Cell: 902-969-7591 Fax: 902-687-3186

E-mail: dingwell@pei.sympatico.ca

# G & P Trucking & Construction Ltd.

St. Peters Bay Prince Edward Island COA 2A0

Contact: Gerald MacKinnon

Tel: (902) 961-2507 Fax: (902) 961-3186

# Gaudette's Transit Mix

Ltd.

PO Box 74 Tignish Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

Contact: Vernon Gaudette

Tel: (902) 882-3411 Fax: (902) 882-3239

## George Phillips Construction

Portage RR 1 Prince Edward Island C0B 1H0

Contact: George Phillips Tel: (902) 859-1502

## **Gordon Genge**

Bonshaw RR 1 Prince Edward Island C0A 1C0

**Contact:** George Genge Tel: (902) 675-2748

#### **G.L. Cole Construction**

Kensington RR 5 Prince Edward Island C0B 1M0

**Contact:** Grafton Cole Tel: (902) 836-5191

Greg MacDonald Backhoeing Ltd. Charlottetown RR 5 Prince Edward Island C1A 7J8

Contact: Greg MacDonald

Tel: (902) 569-4045 Fax: (902) 569-3370

# Henry's Plumbing & Heating

PO Box 159 Georgetown Prince Edward Island COA 1L0

**Contact:** Percy Henry Tel: (902) 652-2284

## **Herbert Simpson**

Hunter River RR 1 Prince Edward Island C0A 1N0

**Contact:** Herbert Simpson

Tel: (902) 963-2012

#### **Island Backhoe Service**

#### Inc.

5 Fulton Drive Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 8X6

Contact: Bobby MacKay

Tel: (902) 566-9278 Fax: (902) 892-6291

E-mail: bob-maryann.mackay@pei.sympatico.ca

## Island Coastal Services Limited

PO Box 151 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7K4

**Contact:** Errol Ladner Tel: (902) 892-1062 Fax: (902) 368-3754

E-mail: icoastal@pei.sympatico.ca

#### **Island Excavators**

PO Box 72 Crapaud Prince Edward Island C0A 1J0

Contact: Wade Campbell, Trevor

Campbell

Tel: (902) 658-2785

## Island Septic Tank Service

PO Box 74 Borden-Carleton Prince Edward Island C0B 1X0

**Contact:** Glen Leard Tel: (902) 855-2025

# J.B. & J. Plumbing and Heating

PO Box 459 O'Leary Prince Edward Island C0B 1V0

**Contact**: John Gallant Tel: (902) 859-2358

## J.D. Backhoeing

PO Box 547 Cornwall Prince Edward Island C0A 1H0

Contact: John Donahue

Tel: (902) 566-2816 Cell: (902) 629-5285 Fax: (902) 892-2153

#### **James Kickham**

Souris RR1 Prince Edward Island C0A 2B0

**Contact:** James Kickham Tel: (902) 687-2853

## Jim Cahill Septic Tank Service

Souris West Prince Edward Island C0A 2B0

**Contact:** Jim Cahill Tel: (902) 687-3286

# Johnston's Plumbing & Heating

PO Box 20085 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 9E3

Contact: Ronnie Johnston Tel: (902) 629-1878

#### **Kelvin Birch**

511 South Drive St. Eleanors Prince Edward Island C1N 3Z5 **Contact:** Kelvin Birch Tel: (902) 436-3798

# **Keenan Plumbing & Heating Inc.**

4 Costello Lane Charlottetown C1A 2K6

Contact: Thomas Kennan Tel: (902) 894-3711

# **Kenneth MacDonald Septic Tank Service**

105 Duffy Road Stratford Prince Edward Island C1B 1H5

Contact: Kenny MacDonald Tel: (902) 569-4305

#### **Kenneth Rose**

Souris RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

**Contact:** Kenneth Rose Tel: (902) 357-2782

# Kenny's Backhoeing Ltd.

PO Box 524 Montague Prince Edward Island C0A 1R0

Contact: Kenneth J. MacLeod Tel: (902) 838-2639

Fax: (902) 838-3801

## **Kensington Septic Service**

Fax: (902) 854-2156

Breadalbane RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0A 1E0

**Contact:** Floyd Bryanton Tel: (902) 964-2000 Home: (902) 886-3178

Kildare Construction Ltd. Tignish RR 1 Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

Contact: Alton O'Rourke

Tel: (902) 853-2765 Fax: (902) 853-2765

# **Kings County Construction Limited**

PO Box 458 Montague Prince Edward Island C0A 1R0

**Contact:** Mike Annear Tel: (902) 838-2191 Fax: (902) 838-4051

#### Label Construction Ltd.

PO Box 233 Winsloe Prince Edward Island C1E 1Z2

**Contact:** Dean Crosby Tel: (902) 566-3158 Fax: (902) 566-3158

## Leo A. McNeill Construction Ltd.

Richmond Prince Edward Island C0B 1Y0

**Contact:** Leo McNeill Tel: (902) 854-2156

## **MacCallum Septic Service**

PO Box 174 Charlottetown Prince Edward Island C1A 7K4

Contact: Linda MacCallum

Tel: (902) 629-1212 Fax: (902)629-1724

## MacIsaac Backhoeing

#### **Services**

235 South Drive Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 3Z1

Contact: John MacIsaac

Tel: (902) 436-7736 Cell: (902) 888-7124 Fax: (902) 436-2174

## MacIsaac Enterprises Ltd.

427 Robinson Avenue Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 4P1

Contact: Barry MacIsaac

Tel: (902) 436-9080 Cell: (902) 838-7123

#### **Maritime Construction**

Breadalbane RR 1 Prince Edward Island C0A 1E0

Contact: Wayne Barlow

Tel: (902) 964-2000 (902) 964-2182 Fax: (902) 964-2000

Merlin MacIntyre

Lorne Valley RR 3

Cardigan Prince Edward Island C0A 1G0

Contact: Merlin MacIntyre

Tel: (902) 583-2495

# Noye & Noye Construction Ltd.

PO Box 58 Tyne Valley Prince Edward Island C0B 2C0

**Contact:** Clayton Noye Tel: (902) 831-2541 Cell: (902) 888-7069 Fax: (902) 831-2541

## O'Meara's Heavy Equipment Ltd.

PO Box 202 Alberton Prince Edward Island C0B 1B0

Contact: Leonard O'Meara

Tel: (902) 853-2559 Fax: (902) 853-2559

## Oyster Bed Liquid Transport

Winsloe RR 10 Prince Edward Island C1E 1Z4

**Contact:** John Annema Tel: (902) 621-0021 Fax: (902) 621-0021

## Paul Hughes Septic Tank Service

14 Keppoch Heights Drive Stratford Prince Edward Island C1B 1M7

**Contact:** Jeff Hughes Tel: (902) 569-2713

# Perry's Construction Ltd.

PO Box 127 Tignish Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

**Contact:** Harley Perry Tel: (902) 882-3166 Fax: (902) 882-4169

### **Platts Backhoeing**

O'Leary RR 3 Prince Edward Island C0B 1V0

**Contact:** David Platts Tel: (902) 859-3030 Cell: (902) 853-7261

# Preston Murphy Trucking & Loading

#### Inc.

Elmsdale RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0B 1K0

Contact: Preston Murphy Tel: (902) 853-2350

## R. Costain & Son Construction

Campbellton Bloomfield RR 1 Prince Edward Island C0B 1E0

**Contact:** Ronald Costain Tel: (902) 859-1580 Fax: (902) 859-3263

#### Raise Construction Ltd.

Kensington Prince Edward Island C0B 1M0

**Contact:** Rick Butler Tel: (902) 836-3314

## Ralph Foy Inc.

Tryon Prince Edward Island C0B 1A0

**Contact:** Ralph Foy Tel: (902) 658-2113

# Ray MacKenzie Backhoeing Ltd.

Charlottetown RR 1 Prince Edward Island C1A 7J6

Contact: Ray MacKenzie Tel: (902) 569-2702

# Red Isle Plumbing & Heating

266 Pope Road Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 5C5

Contact: Blaine Drummond

Tel: (902) 436-1717

# Ron's Plumbing & Heating Inc.

PO Box 17 Wellington RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0B 2E0

Contact: Ronald Gallant Tel: (902) 854-2944

## **Seymour DesRoches**

Tignish RR I Prince Edward Island C0B 2B0

**Contact:** Seymour DesRoches Tel: (902) 882-3457

#### Shea's Construction Inc.

St. Louis RR 1 Prince Edward Island C0B 1Z0

**Contact:** Claude J. Shea Tel: (902) 882-2370

## Smith's Septic Tank Service

O'Leary RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0B 1V0

Contact: Darrell M. Smith Tel: (902) 859-3587

# Thompson Backhoeing & Trucking

PO Box 1561 Summerside Prince Edward Island C1N 4K4

Contact: Errol Thompson Tel: (902) 854-2202

## Thomson's Septic Tank Service Inc.

Warren Grove Cornwall RR 4 Prince Edward Island C0A 1H0

Contact: David and Gloria Thomson

Tel: (902) 566-2324 Fax: (902) 566-2324

E-mail: thomsons.septic@pei.sympatico.ca

# Toombs Plumbing & Heating Ltd.

Rustico Prince Edward Island C0A 1X0

Contact: Gordon Toombs

Tel: (902) 963-2301 Fax: (902) 963-3151

#### Wade Jackson

Montague RR 4 Prince Edward Island C0A 1R0

**Contact:** Wade Jackson Tel: (902) 962-2472

#### Wayne Houston

Mayfield Hunter River RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0A 1N0

Contact: Wayne Houston Tel: (902) 963-3455

## Wendell's Septic Tank Service

PO Box 2 Hunter River Prince Edward Island C0A 1N0

Contact: Wendell Sentner Tel: (902) 964-2224

# Whitty's Construction

#### Inc.

St. Peters RR1 Prince Edward Island C0A 2A0

**Contact:** Mike Whitty Tel: (902) 961-2119 Fax: (902) 961-2119

# Wood Plumbing & Heating

O'Leary RR 3 Prince Edward Island C0B 1V0

**Contact:** Frank Wood Tel: (902) 859-3292 Fax: (902) 859-3292

#### Woodland Heights Ltd.

Kensington RR 2 Prince Edward Island C0B 1M0

**Contact:** Fulton Cousins Tel: (902) 836-3055 Fax: (902) 836-3055

# WELL DRILLERS

Prince Edward Island is unique in Canada in that it is the only province which relies solely upon groundwater for its water supply. Groundwater soaks into the tiny spaces and cracks in the soil and bedrock as it would in an immense sponge. This saturated soil and bedrock sponge is called an aquifer. Wells can be drilled down into these aquifers almost anywhere in Prince Edward Island. Almost 40 percent of Islanders have their water supplied by on-site private wells. The average Island household uses between 1,140 and 1,820 litres of water daily. This makes Prince Edward Islanders among the greatest consumers of water in all of Canada. Well driller specialists must be licensed with the Province. Regulations also exist regarding well construction, abandonment and the sharing of groundwater.

### **MacDougall Well Drilling**

North Wiltshire RR3 Prince Edward Island C0A 1Y0

Contact: Sam MacDougall Tel: (902) 675-4614

#### **Manderson Well Drilling**

(Ground Check Environmental Drilling)
Miscouche RR1
Prince Edward Island
C0B 1T0

Contact: John Manderson

Tel: (902) 436-7862 or (902) 888-3371

Fax: (902) 436-8490

E-mail: john.manderson@pei.sympatico.ca

#### **Moore Well Drilling Inc.**

210 Malpeque Road Charlottetown RR7 Prince Edward Island C1A 7J9

Contact: John Moore, Dale Moore

Tel: (902) 368-9000 Toll free: 1-888-368-9900 Fax: (902) 368-1315

#### Reynolds Well Drilling Inc.

Lower Montague Prince Edward Island COA 1R0

**Contact:** David Reynolds, Keith Reynolds Tel: (902) 838-4315 or (902) 838-3621

Fax: (902) 838-4315

#### **Roy's Well Drilling**

Murray River Prince Edward Island C0A 1W0

Contact: Roy Reynolds Tel: (902) 962-3302

# Thompson's Well Drilling

Kensington RR 6 Prince Edward Island C0B 1M0

Contact: Carl Thompson Tel: (902) 836-3877

# Watson MacDonald Well Drilling

PO Box 394 Cornwall Prince Edward Island C0A 1H0

Contact: Watson MacDonald, Dennis

Bernard

Tel: (902) 675-2360 or (902) 882-2000

Fax: (902) 675-2360

# **INDEX**

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Page(s)
ABC Auto Repairs	. 77
ADI Limited	. 36
A. E. MacKay & Sons Ltd	5, 89
A & I Sanitation	4, 70
A.J.L. Ltd.	. 89
A.P.M. Landmark Inc.	
A & S Bottle Exchange	
A & S Scrap Metals Ltd.	
Abiogen Environmental Services	
Acadian Machine Works	
Agriculture Drainage Ltd.	
Alchem Industries	. 05
ALL-TECH Environmental Services Limited	
Allan McNeill	
Andrews Septic Tank Pumping	
Aqua Health Limited	0
Aqua Tech PEI	
Aquatic Diagnostic Services - AVC	
Association of Professional Engineers of Prince Edward Island	
Atlantech Engineering & Associates Inc.	7, 39
Atlantic AgriTech Inc	
Atlantic Fish Health - A Division of AVC Inc.	
Atlantic Innovative Enterprises	
Atlantic Salmon Federation	. 83
Atlantic Veterinary College (AVC Inc.)	
Atlantic Wind Test Site Incorporated	
Aubrey's Bottle Exchange	
Austin McQuaid Inc	. 70
Avalon House	8, 32
B. Clinton Construction Ltd	E 00
BMW Petroleum Services	
Balance It Inc.	
Bedeque Bay Environmental Management Association (BBEMA)	
Ben Peters	
Bergmark, Guimond, Hammarlund, Jones, Architects	
Bergmark & Hammarlund Architects	
Bevan Bros. Limited	
Bev Haslam	
Birt & MacKay Construction	
Blue Heron Enterprises Inc	
Brackley Auto Parts	
Brian Clark	. 85
C. Bradshaw Construction	90
CBCL Limited	
Campbell's Concrete Ltd.	
Campbell's Concrete Ltd	
Cardigan Excavators Ltd	
Cardigan Fish Hatchery - A Division of AVC Inc	
Carl's Auto Salvage & Towing	
Cecil E. MacKay	. 90

Central Prince Contracting Ltd		
Charlottetown Bottle and Metals Limited		
Charlottetown Metal Products		
Coles Associates Ltd		
Commercial Construction Co		
Cooper Institute		
Craig Construction & Cabinet Making Ltd.		
Creed's Petroleum Equipment & Maintenance Ltd.  Crops & Livestock Research Center		
Curran & Briggs Limited		
DBA Solar Electric		
Dale Larkin	_	
Dale Rafferty		
Darmac Industries Co. Ltd.		
Darrin's Car Removal, Towing & Salvage		
Dave's Underground Video Service		
Dawson's Auto & Truck Salvage		
Delcom Consultants Inc.		
Diagnostic Chemicals		
Diversified Metal Engineering Ltd.	10	)
Dixon's Backhoeing	91	
Donalco Atlantic Inc.		
Donnie Lowther		
Don's Bottle Exchange		
Douglas Moore Ltd	86, 91	
Ducks Unlimited		
Duffy Backhoeing & Trucking Ltd		
Duffy Construction Ltd		
Dwayne Bryanton Septic Service		
Owight Parkman	56	,
Ellsworth Auto Salvage	77	,
Engineering Associates Ltd.		
Engineering Technologies Canada Ltd. (ETC)		
Enviro-Pro Atlantic Ltd		
Enviro-Safe Recyclers Inc.		
Environmental Coalition of PEI		
Everett Allen		
Everett Sentner	77	•
Fortune Bay Ecolodge Designs Ltd	21	
Francis Dingwell		
G. E. Arsenault	70	,
G. L. Cole Construction		
G & P Trucking & Construction Ltd.		
Gallant's Scrap Metal		
Gatorman Disposal		
Gaudette's Transit Mix Ltd.		
GeoNet Technologies Inc.		
George Phillips Construction		
George Smith & Sons Plumbing & Heating Ltd.		
George Whitlock	78	3
Gordon Genge		
Gorman Controls Ltd		
Greg MacDonald Backhoeing Ltd.		
Grove Wood Heat Inc	33, 71	

Guimond & Associates, Inc.		45
H. I. Construction		
Hardydale Services		
Harper's Construction Ltd		
Healthy Community Partners		45 93
Herbert Simpson		93
Highland Bottle and Metal		
Holland College		
INNOTAG Atlantic Inc		
Institute of Island Studies		29
Island Auto Supply		
Island Backhoe Service Inc		
Island Coastal Services Limited	87,	93
Island Construction Limited       Island Control Limited		
Island Excavators		
Island Filter Recyclers		57
Island Nature Trust		
Island Septic Tank Service		
Island Technologies Incorporated	33,	46
Island Waste Management Corporation		
J.B. & J. Plumbing & Heating  J. D. Backhoeing		93
J. E. Myers		
Jacques Whitford Environment Ltd.		47
James C. Johnson Associates Inc		
Jim Cahill Septic Tank Services		
Joey Veno Salvage		78
John Doucette		
Joseph LeClair		
Joseph O'Halloran		78
Keenan Plumbing & Heating Inc.		
Kelvin Birch  Kenneth MacDonald Septic Tank Service		
Kenneth Rose		
Kenny's Backhoeing Ltd		94
Kensington Septic Service		
Kings County Construction Limited		
Label Construction Ltd.		95
Landrigan & Associates		48
Lea & MacEwen		
Leo A. MacNeill Construction Ltd.		
Linkletter Engineering Inc		49
Linkletter Welding Ltd		78

MacCallum Septic Service	. 95
MacDougall Well Drilling	. 99
MacIssac Backhoeing Services	. 95
MacIssac Enterprises Ltd	. 95
MacPhail Woods Ecological Forestry Project	2, 29
Mahemigew Inc.	. 59
Manderson Well Drilling	. 99
Maritime Construction Ltd	. 95
Maritime Pet Foods	. 73
Marle Concrete Products 2000 Inc	. 73
Merlin MacIntyre	. 96
Microtech Supply & Services Inc.	. 23
Millbrook Steel Corp	
Moase Insulation & Siding Ltd.	. 75
Moore Well Drilling Inc	
Morrison's Truck Šalvage	. 79
Myers Industries	
N. R. Computronics Ltd.	
Native Council of P.E.I.	
Natural History Society of P.E.I. Ltd.	
Newman's Garage	
North American Auto Wreckers	
Northumberland Paints	
Nove Enterprises Inc	
Noye & Noye Construction Ltd	. 96
OCL P.E.I. Services Ltd.	. 50
O'Meara's Heavy Equipment Ltd	. 96
One Stop Auto Śalvage	
Outside Expeditions	
OvaTech	
Oyster Bed Liquid Transport	
P.E.I. Federation of Agriculture - Farm Health and Safety Program	
P.E.I. Federation of Fly Fishers (Summerside)	
P.E.I. Fish Fertilizer	
P.E.I. Guides & Outfitters	
P.E.I. Innovations Inc.	
P.E.I. Salmon Association	
P.E.I. Trail & Tree Hound Association	
P.E.I. Trappers Association (Albany)	
P.E.I. Trappers Association (Vernon)	
P.E.I. Wildlife Federation	
P.E.I. Women's Institute	
Parks & People Association Inc	
Paul Hughes Septic Tank Service	
Perry's Construction	
Pineau's Auto Salvage	
Platts Backhoeing	
Preston Murphy Trucking & Loading Inc.	
Preston Mulphy Trucking & Loading Inc.  Prince Edward Island Eco-Net De l'Île-du-Prince-Édouard	. 50
Prince Edward Island Food Technology Centre	
Prince Edward Island Society of Certified Engineering Technologists	
Printee Edward Island Society of Certified Engineering Technologists	
,	
R. Costain & Son Construction	
Raise Construction Ltd	
Ralph Bain	. 79

Ralph Foy Inc		97
Red Isle Plumbing & Heating		
Regional Co-operative Development Centre		
Rema Contracting		
Reynolds Well Drilling Inc		
Richards Quality Auto Repair		79
Richardson Associates (1993) Limited		
Richmond Auto Body		
Ron's Plumbing & Heating Inc.	88,	97
Roy's Well Drilling		
Sani-Can Services		
Service Master of PEI		
Seymour DesRoches		97
Shea's Construction Inc		
Slemon Park Corporation		
Smith's Septic Tank Service		
Southeast Environmental Association Ltd		
Sucon Inc. 1981		79
Superior Sanitation Services/Synpro		
T. Allen & Associates		
T & T Auto Salvage	 88	80 97
Thompson's Well Drilling		99
Thomson's Septic Tank Service Inc.		
Todd's Recycling and Bottle Shop		
Total Rubber Manufacturing Inc		62
Trigen-PEI	34,	74 24
University of P.E.I		
University of P.E.I		
Valley View Motors		
W. V. Gallant Recycling & Disposal		63
Wade Jackson		
Waterline Ltd		
Wayne Houston		
Weeks Garage		
Weld Tech Industries Limited		
Whitty's Construction Inc		98
Williams, Murphy & MacLeod Ltd		
Wood Plumbing & Heating		

## WE WOULD LIKE TO HELP YOU

For more information on environment industries in Prince Edward Island, contact:
Prince Edward Island Department of Technology and Environment

or

Prince Edward Island Environment Industry Network Tel: (902) 368-5000

#### You can help us

The listings in this directory were compiled by an industry survey and a review of existing directories, databases and listings. While every effort was made to include as many companies as possible and to verify the listings prior to publication, there may have been omissions. Please use the form below to provide updates or new additions for the next issue of the directory. Return the form to the PEI Department of Technology and Environment, PO Box 2000, Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island C1A 7N8.

Company Profiles			
Company Name:			
Address:			
Tel:		Fax:	
E-mail:		Web site:	
Contact:			
Office Locations:			
Services/Products Profile: (Pleas	e feel free to attach addit	ional information c	or an existing corporate summary.)
Type of Business (select a Aquaculture Biotechnology Conservation Eco-tourism	all that apply)  Education Energy Environmental Engineering an		Recycling/Reuse Software Development Waste Management
Industry Profiles			
Company Name:			
Address:			
Tel:		Fax:	
E-mail:		Web site:	
Type of Business (select a  Asbestos Abatement and F  Auto Salvage  Bottle Depot/Scrap Metal Environmental Conservation	Removal		_ Petroleum Technologies and Service _ Septic Service _ Well Drillers

# **NOTES**

# **Notes**